DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY DELTA CHI CHAPTER AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY Office of the Alumni Historian 3237 East Fox Street Mesa AZ 85213-5520

# CATALOGS OF PHOTOGRAPHY, DOCUMENTS AND ARTIFACTS DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON AKE DEPOSITORY

5 January 2004

ΔKE6-001

This document promulgates Catalogs #1 to #6, inclusive, listing materials held in the  $\Delta$ KE Depository (Collection 37-4-1535), Cornell University Libraries, Division of Rare and Manuscript Collections, Carl A. Kroch Library, Ithaca NY 14853-5302, and in the Cornell University Deke House, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY 14850.

H. William Fogle, Jr. '70 Alumni Historian, ΔX of ΔKE

©2004 The Delta Chi Association —Ithaca NY

### **Table of Contents**

PREFACE	1
Categories of Collection	1
Disposition	
Scheme of Identification and Accession	3
CATALOG #1 —COMPILED AND CLOSED ON 12 DECEMBER 1989	4
Portraits, Annual Composites	4
Portraits, Brotherhood (Annual)	7
Group Portraits, The Cornellian	
Group Portraits, House Party	
Portrait, Group, ΔKE Conventions	
Portrait, Group, Miscellaneous	
Portraits, Individual	
House Photographs, Exterior	
House Photographs, Interior	
Engravings and Paintings (Photographic Reproductions)	
Coats of Arms	
Artifact Photographs	
Postcards	
Miscellaneous Scenes	22
CATALOG #2 —COMPILED AND CLOSED ON 31 MAY 1991	
Portraits, Individual	24
House Photographs, Exterior	24
Artifact Photographs	
Portraits, Individual (continued from ΔKE2-001)	
Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous	
House Photographs, Exterior (continued from ΔKE2-005)	
House Photographs, Interior	
House Photographs, Exterior (continued from ΔKE2-027)	
House Photographs, Interior (continued from $\Delta$ KE2-045)	
Artifact Photography (continued from ΔKE2-014)	
Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous (continued from ΔKE2-016)	
Miscellaneous Scenes	
Portraits, Composites (Annual)	
Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous (continued from ΔKE2-064)	
Miscellaneous Scenes (continued from $\Delta KE2-072$ )	
Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous (continued from ΔKE2-77)	
House Photographs, Exterior (continued from ΔKE2-054)	
Portraits, Individual (continued from ΔKE2-082)	42
CATALOG #3 —COMPILED AND CLOSED ON 27 JANUARY 1990	
The Delta Chi Chapter Meeting Minutes (CMM)	44
Delta Kappa Epsilon Personal Record Blanks	45
Miscellaneous Record Books	
Chapter Directories and Catalogs	47

DOCUMENT BOX LABELS	88
DISTRIBUTION LIST	87
Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous	
Group Portraits, House Party	
Portraits, Composites (Annual)	
Sheet Music	
Postcards	
Prints	
Recordings	
Artifact Photographs	
Certificates	
Delta Chi Association Publications	80
CATALOG #6 —COMPILED AND CLOSED 5 JANUARY 2004	80
Documents	19
Documents	
Photography	
The Delta Chi DekeDocuments	
Photography	
Books	
CATALOG #5 — COMPILED AND CLOSED JULY 1995	
Brochures and Booklets (continued from ΔKE4-042)	
Portraits, Annual Composites (Continued from ΔKE4-005)	
Data Diskettes	
Books	
Delta Chi Association Publications	
Correspondence	
Artwork, Postcards & Miscellaneous	
Brochures and Booklets	
The Delta Chi Deke	
Architectural Drawings	
Artifacts	
Documents	
Portraits, Annual Composites	
CATALOG #4 —COMPILED AND CLOSED ON 3 JUNE 1995	5.1
Booklets (stored in file DEPO-F1 with photographic materials)	52
Artifacts	
The Deke Lion	
The Delta Chi Deke	
Fund Raising Brochures.	
Rushing Brochures	48

#### **PREFACE**

This document records the identity and disposition of materials relating to the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

#### **Categories of Collection**

- I. Portraits
  - A. Composites (Annual)
  - B. Group
  - C. Brotherhood (Annual)
  - D. The Cornellian
  - E. House Party
  - F. Miscellaneous
  - G. Individual
- II. House Photographs
  - A. Exterior
  - B. Interior
- III. Engravings and Paintings
  - A. Coat of Arms
  - B. Artifact Photographs
- IV. Postcards
- V. Miscellaneous Scenes
- VI. Documents
  - A. Certificates
  - B. Letters
  - C. Reports
- VII. Publications
  - A. Brochures
  - B. The Delta Chi Deke
- VIII. Artifacts

#### **Disposition**

The disposition of specific items is denoted by the following notation for selected locations:

ΔKE13A wall hanging in one of the common rooms of the Deke House, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY 14850-3985.

DEPO-F1A 12" x 18" document file maintained in the Cornell University ΔKE Depository by the Cornell University Libraries, Rare and Manuscript Collections Department, Carl A. Kroch Library, Ithaca NY 14853-5302.

DEPO-F2A Document file, 12" x 10", maintained in the Cornell ΔKE Depository

DEPO-F3 Document box, drop-front,  $11" \times 14" \times 1\frac{1}{2}"$ , beige, maintained in the Cornell  $\Delta$ KE Depository. Contains following items:

Catalog #4;

 $\Delta$ KE2-073 and -074;

ΔKE4-001 to -007, -009 to -026, -028, -071 and -072.

DEPO-F4 Document box, drop-front, 11" x 14" x  $1\frac{1}{2}$ ", beige, maintained in the Cornell  $\Delta$ KE Depository. Contains following items:

 $\Delta$ KE4-027.

DEPO-F5 Document box, flip-top,  $10_{\text{"}} \times 12\frac{1}{4} \times 5$ ", beige, maintained in the Cornell  $\Delta$ KE Depository. Contains following items:

Catalog #4;

ΔKE3-022, -083, -121, -123, 127, -132;

 $\Delta$ KE4-008, -029 to -070.

DEPO-F6 Document box, flip-top, 10\_" x 12½" x 5", beige, stored in the antechamber of the Cornell Deke House's chapter room, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY. Contains following items:

Catalog #5; ΔKE5-001

DEPO-F7 Document box, drop-front, 14-½" x 18-½" x 1-½", beige, maintained in the Cornell ΔKE Depository. Contains following items:

 $\Delta$ KE6-001 (Catalog), -002, -003, -005, -007, -008, -009, -010, -019, -023 and -028.

DEPO-F8 Document box, drop-front,  $14-\frac{1}{2}$ " x  $18-\frac{1}{2}$ " x  $1-\frac{1}{2}$ ", beige, maintained in the Cornell  $\Delta$ KE Depository. Contains following items:

Items  $\Delta KE6-004$ , -006, -011 to -018, -020 to -022, -024 to -027 and -029.

DEPO-X An unspecified file or box in the aforementioned Cornell  $\Delta$ KE Depository. Note: These items will be re-cataloged at a future date.

OAH The Office of the Alumni Historian, THE DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION, 3237 East Fox Street, Mesa AZ 85213-5520.

#### **Scheme of Identification and Accession**

Each distinct image is assigned a unique accession number having the following format:  $\Delta KEX-YYY$ .

 $\Delta$ KE indicates that the material pertains to Delta Kappa Epsilon;

X identifies the catalog volume number; and

YYY is the unique serial number assigned to the image.

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY DELTA CHI CHAPTER AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY Office of the Alumni Historian 3237 East Fox Street Mesa AZ 85213-5520

#### CATALOG #1 — COMPILED AND CLOSED ON 12 DECEMBER 1989

#### **Portraits, Annual Composites**

Composites depict the brotherhood as an assembled group of individual black & white photographic portraits. The originals measure in excess of 24 x 36 inches and are normally hung in the public rooms of the 13 South Avenue Deke House. Small copy prints measure 11 x 14 inches. The composites included a representation of the Fraternity coat of arms in the center field. The chapter's coat of arms was substituted in some years beginning in 1988.

Recent composites have included a picture of Ralph C. Mannuni, a fictitious member (accession number 1103) of the Delta Chi chapter attributed to Brother George Edwin Fox '61. Mannuni's original home was allegedly in East Jesus TX. Mannuni's composite picture is from a daguerreotype of John Caldwell Calhoun (American statesman, 1782-1850) taken by Matthew Brady. The original is in the collection of the National Archives and Records Administration, Washington DC. See Coit, Margaret L., *John C. Calhoun; American Portrait*, Houghton Mifflin Company, Boston 1950.

ΔKE1-001. Annual composite portrait, thirty-three brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1965, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) W. T. King, President, and (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) original print, ΔKE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-002. Annual composite portrait, forty-five brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1966, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) R. A. Vanderploeg, Jr., President, and (2) AKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) two 11x14 copy prints, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-003. Annual composite portrait, forty-five brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1967, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) T. E. Lee, President, and (2)  $\Delta$ KE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1, and (3) 11x14 copy print, private collection of HWF.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-004. Annual composite portrait, forty-five brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1968, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) E. K. Taylor, President, and (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1, and (3) 11x14 copy print, private collection of HWF.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-005. Annual composite portrait, forty-two brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1969, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) W. H. Bales, President, and (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, private collection of HWF.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-006. Annual composite portrait, forty-two brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1970, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) E. F. Fascetta, President, and (2) AKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, private collection of HWF.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-007. Annual composite portrait, twenty-eight brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1972, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) D. X. Perry, President, and (2)  $\Delta$ KE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-008. Annual composite portrait, forty-eight brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1976, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) J. H. Abrams, President, (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, and (3) Ralph C. Mannuni.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-009. Annual composite portrait, fifty-six brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1977, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) J. A. Cullen, President, (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, and (3) Ralph C. Mannuni.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-010. Annual composite portrait, fifty-six brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1978, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) D. S. Brown, President, (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, and (3) Ralph C. Mannuni.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-011. Annual composite portrait, sixty-two brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1980, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) J. P. Hadley, President, (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, and (3) canine mascot.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-012. Annual composite portrait, sixty-four brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1982, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) J. Jameson, President, (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, and (3) Ralph C. Mannuni.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-013. Annual composite portrait, eighty-one brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1988, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) T. Larken, President, (2) Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, (3) Ralph C. Mannuni, and (4) canine mascot.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-014. Annual composite portrait, seventy-nine brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1989, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) M. Wolanske, President, (2) Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, (3) Ralph C. Mannuni, (4) House Cook, and (5) canine mascot.

Disposition: (1) original print,  $\Delta$ KE13 (unverified), and (2) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

#### Portraits, Brotherhood (Annual)

ΔKE1-015. Group portrait circa 1874, thirteen brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, B&W.

Location: Ithaca NY (unverified).

Disposition: (1) original print, Reference HN #2211, Rutherford B. Hayes Presidential Center, Spiegel Grove, Fremont OH, (2) copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 5x7 copy print, DEPO-F1, and (4) 8x10 copy print, OAH.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

REAR ROW (STANDING): Daniel James Tompkins '75, Daniel Otis Barto '77, William Mowry McGill '77, George Washington Graham '76, and Edward Phelps Raun '77.

SECOND ROW (SITTING): Elroy Delos Sherman '77, Edwin Gillette '73, Birchard Austin Hayes '74, Emilus Oviatt Randall '74, Walter Justin Sherman '77, Webb Cook Hayes '76, and Thomas Drummond Chantler '77.

FOREGROUND (SITTING): John DeWitt Warner '72 (right leg lowered).

ΔKE1-016. Group portrait, thirty-four brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, circa 1926, B&W.

Location: Ithaca NY (unverified).

Source: The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, Vol. XLIV, No. 3, May 1926, pg. 222.

Distinction: credit to White Studio.

Disposition: (1) above source, the Deke House library.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

ΔKE1-017. Group portrait, twenty-eight brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1928, B&W.

Location: in front of north facade carriage portal, the Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Source: The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, Vol. XLVI, No. 4, December 1928, pg. 488.

Distinction: carpet in foreground.

Disposition: (1) above source, the Deke House library, and (2) chapter letter notebook, OAH.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

ΔKE1-018. 1933 Pledge Class, seven pledges, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, Fall 1933, B&W.

Location: east steps of Deke House porch.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Disposition: 3x5 original, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

FRONT ROW: Warren Conrad Smith '37, John Markley Rockwood '37 (holding large rake), Briton Havelock Richardson '37 (holding small rake), Kent Wilson Longnecker '37, Edgar Frederick Hazelton, Jr. '37, Fred Ford Sampson, Jr. '37

#### REAR ROW: obscured.

ΔKE1-019. 1967 Pledge Class, eleven pledges, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, April 1967, B&W.

Location: Deke House carriage portal.

Source: gift of HWF '70

Disposition: (1) original 2x2 negative, DEPO-F1, (2) 3x5 original negative, same, (3) 8x10 sepia print, OAH, (4) 8x10 sepia print, private collection of HWF, (5) 8x10 sepia print, private collection of D. J. Simpson.

Cataloged: 27 October 1989.

FRONT ROW (KNEELING): Timothy Barrows Kahne '70, Max Anthony Chow '70 and Homer William Fogle, Jr. '70.

REAR ROW (STANDING): Charles Dennis Smith, Jr. '70, Robert Allan Dinnie '70, John Ward Reed, Jr. '70, William Alan Morrison '70, Brian Merrick O'Connor '70, Daniel Waldemar Kops, Jr. '70, William Sidney Houck '70 and David John Simpson '70.

MISSING: Gary Adams MacMillan '69, Karl Milton Rice '70, James Sutor Vuille '70

ΔKE1-020. Annual group portrait circa Fall 1934, twenty-seven brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, B&W.

Location: Deke House carriage portal.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Documentation: letter by Warren C. Smith, Osprey FL, dated 19 May 1989.

Disposition: (1) 9½x13 print, DEPO-F1, and (2) 8½x11 photocopy, Notebook #1, OAH.

Cataloged: 4 September 1989.

REAR ROW (STANDING): unidentified, Kent Wilson Longnecker '37, John Vollmar "Trapper" Hoene '37, Ernest A. Dahmen, Jr. '38, Briton Havelock Richardson '37, Warren Conrad Smith '37, John W. Williams '37, Stephen Johnson de Baun '38, Louis Coalter Ruthenburg '38 (identification uncertain) and Philip Carnill Adolph Schinhan '38.

SECOND ROW (STANDING): Harry Leonard Lippincott '38, Gardner Reed Lloyd '37, unidentified, Edward Huston Ellis, Jr. '37, John Markley Rockwood '37, unidentified, John Wilgus "Jack" Shoemaker '37, Fred Ford Sampson, Jr. '37.

FRONT ROW (SEATED): Wendel Clinton Johnson '36, Harold Diodate North, Jr. '36, John Reynolds "Jack" Young '36, Dale Sanford Carpenter, Jr. '36, Ralph Ross Kitchen ' 35, Sam Jepson Bates '35, Ezra Volk Bridge '36, James Woodbury McCulloh, Jr. '36, Pledge Ted Hoffman '37 and Henry H. Michelsen '36.

ΔKE1-021. Annual group portrait circa Fall 1935, thirty-four brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, B&W.

Location: Deke House south porch.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 6½x8½ original print, DEPO-F1, (2) 3x4 copy negative, same, and (3) 5x7

copy print, same, and (4) 5x7 copy print, OAH Notebook #1.

Cataloged: 30 September 1989.

BESIDE COLUMN: Gardner Reed Lloyd '37 and Speno (?).

REAR ROW: Richard Alfred Lowe '39, Cornelius R. Vanderbilt '38, Warren Conrad Smith '37, Briton Havelock Richardson '37, Ernest A. Dahmen, Jr. '38, Edgar Frederick Hazelton, Jr. '37, Edward Huston Ellis, Jr. '37, Richard Meigs Teachout '39, Jordan Honecker Lamb '39, and John Lyle Higgins '39.

THIRD ROW: George Frederick Unger, Jr. '39, John Wilgus Shoemaker '37, Stephen Johnson de Baun '38, Harry Leonard Lippincott '38, William Wallace Orr '38, Alben Frederick Bates, Jr. '39, and Robert North Cummer '39.

SECOND ROW: George Stewart Stothoff '38, Hiroshi Mitsui '39, Edgar Frederick Hazelton, Jr. '37, Frederick Thomas Rockwood, Jr. '39, Robert Lloyd Thompson, Alpha Alpha '37, and George Lewis Kalb '39 (leaning on window).

FRONT ROW: Ezra Volk Bridge '36, Wendel Clinton Johnson '36, Homer Hartmen Bishop '36, Fred Ford Sampson, Jr. '37, William Harrison North '39, Dale Sanford Carpenter, Jr. '36, James Woodbury McCulloh , Jr. '36, Edward William Walls, Jr. '39, and Eugene Ferree Patterson '39.

MASCOT: Fritz.

#### Group Portraits, The Cornellian

ΔKE1-022. Annual group portrait, sixteen brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1946, B&W.

Location: Williard Straight Hall, Cornell University, Ithaca NY.

Source: The Cornellian, 1946.

Distinction: photograph covers page 174 in entirety from the book.

Reproduction Photographer: R. F. Rauchut.

Disposition: (1) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (2) one 5x7 copy print, same, and one 5x7 copy print, OAH Notebook #1.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

ΔKE1-023. Annual group portrait, forty-nine brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1948, B&W.

Location: Williard Straight Hall, Cornell University, Ithaca NY.

Source: The Cornellian, 1948, pg. 158.

Disposition: see source.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-024. Annual group portrait, unidentified Michigan visitor standing before library fireplace, 1968, B&W.

Location: library, the Deke House, Ithaca NY. Source: *The Cornellian*, 1968, Volume 100.

Distinction: the entire brotherhood is listed as missing.

Disposition: see source.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-025. Annual group portrait, Florence Lansdowne (House Cook) and Angel (House Mascot), Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1970, B&W.

Location: main entry, west facade, the Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Source: The Cornellian, 1970, Volume II, pg. 25.

Distinction: Mrs. Lansdowne is holding the National Ensigne and the flag of Delta Kappa Epsilon. The entire brotherhood, thirty brothers, is listed as missing.

Disposition: see source.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-026. Annual group portrait, the Checkered Demon, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1971, B&W.

Location: unknown.

Source: The Cornellian, 1971.

Disposition: see source.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

#### **Group Portraits, House Party**

ΔKE1-027. Group Portrait, ΔKE House Party, Junior Week, February 1934, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

Distinctions: crossed snow shoes and photographer's imprint (Franz 1934) in lower right hand corner.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Disposition: (1) 09x13 print, DEPO-F1, (2) 03x04 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 03x04 copy negative print, Notebook #1, DEPO-F1, (4) three 8½x11 photo-copies, Notebook #1, OAH.

Cataloged: 7 September 1989.

REAR ROW: Ezra Volk "Zeke" Bridge '36, Dale Sanford Carpenter, Jr. '36, Thomas Tilghman Lloyd '34, and Harold Diodate "Bub" North, Jr. '36.

FOURTH ROW: Robert Stuart Dyer '34, Elbert William "Bill" Tompkins, Jr. '37, James Spencer Brown, III '37, James Woodbury "Woody" McCulloh, Jr. '36, John M. McCutcheon '34, and Fred Ford Sampson, Jr. '37.

THIRD ROW: Ralph Ross Kitchen '35, Richard Townsend Carpenter '34, Edgar Frederick "Ed" Hazelton, Jr. '37, Kent Wilson Longnecker '37, Warren Conrad Smith '37, and Briton Havelock Richardson '37.

SECOND ROW: John Wilgus "Jack" Shoemaker '37, Sam Jepson Bates '35, Charles Durst Boehme '35, Robert Walter "Bob" Maloney, Jr. '34, John Montgomery Avery '35, John Markley Rockwood '37, Charles Marston Blunt '37, and unidentified (standing in front of column).

FRONT ROW (SITTING): William Campbell, IV '34, Ross Brightman Vestal '35, John Carl Graf '36, John Burr Jenkins '34, Robert Charles Restrick, Jr. '35, Edward Huston "Ed" Ellis, Jr. '37, and Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

ΔKE1-028. Group Portrait, ΔKE House Party, Junior Week, February 1936, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

Distinctions: crossed snow shoes and House mascot (Newfoundland).

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Disposition: (1) 09x12 print, DEPO-F1 [NOW ON LOAN TO STEWART HOWE], (2) 03x04 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 03x04 copy negative print, DEPO-F1, and (4) four 8½x11 photocopies, Notebook #1, OAH.

Cataloged: 5 September 1989.

REAR ROW: Frederick Thomas Rockwood, Jr. '39, Fred Ford Sampson, Jr. '37, Briton Havelock Richardson '37, Alben Frederick Bates, Jr. '39, Robert North Cummer '39, Jordan Honecker Lamb '39, and Richard Meigs "Dick" Teachout '39.

FOURTH ROW: unidentified, Richard Alfred "Dick" Lowe '39, Edgar Warden Phillips, Jr. '39, Hiroshi "Roge" Mitsui '39, unidentified and Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

THIRD ROW (STANDING): Wendel Clinton Johnson '36, Edward Williams Walls, Jr. '39, George Lewis Kalb '39, Stephen Johnson de Baun '38 (pointing to Woody McCulloh), DeWitt Clark Hile Henry '38, and John Wilgus Shoemaker '37.

SECOND ROW: Harold Diodate "Bub" North, Jr. '36, Ezra Volk "Zeke" Bridge '36, John Markley Rockwood '37 (to rear), Mrs. Z. Shoemaker (chaparone and mother of Brother John Wilgus Shoemaker '37, in light dress with black corsage), James Woodbury "Woody" McCulloh, Jr. '36, Henry H. Michelsen '36 (striped shirt), Cornelius R. Vanderbilt '38, E. Hamilton Swazey '39 (spaceman), Ernest A. Dahmen, Jr. '38 (in front of spaceman), Harry Leonard Lippincott '38 (in front with hat), Dodie Spino '38, and unidentified.

FRONT ROW: John Lyle Higgins '39, William Harrison North '39, Edward Huston Ellis, Jr. '37, James Spenser Brown, III '37, Dale Sanford Carpenter, Jr. '36, Warren Conrad "Smitty" Smith '37, John Reynolds "Jack" Young '36, Gardner Reed Lloyd '37, and John Vollmar "Trapper" Hoene '37 (with candle).

ΔKE1-029. Group Portrait, ΔKE House Party, Junior Week, 1937, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

Distinctions: photographer's imprint (Ralph Wing) in lower right hand corner.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Disposition: (1) original 09x13 print, DEPO-F1, (2) 03x04 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 03x04 copy negative print, DEPO-F1, (4) three 8½x11 photocopies, Notebook #1, OAH.

Cataloged: 6 September 1989.

REAR ROW: Carter L. McGregor '38, Alexander K. Burke '40, Richard Alfred Lowe '39, Dale Sanford Carpenter, Jr. '36, George Lewis "Lew" Kalb '39, and Wendel Clinton Johnson '36 (highest head).

FIFTH ROW: unidentified (behind column), Richard Meigs Teachout '39 (wearing straw hat), unidentified, Joseph Henry Moss, Jr. '40, John W. Williams '37 (uncertain), John Markley Rockwood '37, Frederick Thomas Rockwood, Jr. '39, Donald Francis Hazelton '40, and Ernest A. Dahmen, Jr. '38 (hanging on column).

FOURTH ROW: Edward Williams Walls, Jr. '39, Grover Bradstreet (a Beta Phi or Phi Gamma Deke), John Davol Williams '39, Robert North "Bob" Cummer '39, Cornelius R. Vanderbilt '38, Stephen Johnson de Baun '38, Edward Huston "Ed" Ellis, Jr. '37, DeWitt Clark Hile Henry '38, Harry Leonard Lippincott '38 (with fake mustache), Kent Wilson Longnecker '37, and William Harrison North '39.

THIRD ROW: Briton Havelock "Brit" Richardson '37, Franklin E. Brundage '40, unidentified, Mrs Z. Shoemaker (second chaparone, mother of John Shoemaker '37), and Alben Frederick Bates, Jr. '39 (last seated to right).

SECOND ROW (SITTING): George Frederick Unger, Jr. '39, Charles Marston Blunt '37 (peeking out), William James "Bill" Tiffany, Jr. '40, Harry Bellis Dahmen '40, unidentified, Elbert William Tompkins, Jr. '37 (behind Mitsui), John Vollmar "Trapper" Hoene '37 (behind column), John Lyle Higgins '39, and Edgar Warden "Ward" Phillips, Jr. '39.

FRONT ROW (SITTING): unidentified, unidentified, John Wilgus "Jack" Shoemaker '37 (hands on pig), Warren Conrad Smith '37, Hiroshi "Roge" Mitsui '39, Fred Ford Sampson, Jr. '37, and Beach Barrett, Jr. '40.

ΔKE1-030. Group Portrait, ΔKE House Party, date unknown, twenty-seven men, twenty-five women, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

Distinctions: House clock partially shown on left border.

Source: unknown.

Disposition: (1) 09x13 print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

#### Portrait, Group, AKE Conventions

ΔKE1-031. "The Governor Cobb," special Deke Steamer entering Havana Harbor, 30 December 1920, B&W.

Location: 76th ΔKE Convention, Havana, Cuba.

Source: Minot, John Clair, "The Convention at Havana," *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. XXXIX, No. 1, February 1921, pp. 1-23.

Disposition: (1) 5x8 original plate in reference, House library, (2) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 5x7 copy print, same, and (4) 5x7 copy print, OAH Notebook #1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

 $\Delta$ KE1-032.  $\Delta$ KE Convention delegates in front of the new presidential palace, circa 1 January 1921, B&W.

Location: 76th ΔKE Convention, Havana, Cuba.

Source: Minot, John Clair, "The Convention at Havana," *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. XXXIX, No. 1, February 1921, pp. 1-23.

Disposition: (1) 5x8 original plate in reference, House library, (2) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 5x7 copy print, same, and (4) 5x7 copy print, OAH Notebook #1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-033. ΔKE Convention banquet, 1 January 1921, B&W.

Location: 76th ΔKE Convention, Havana, Cuba.

Source: Minot, John Clair, "The Convention at Havana," *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. XXXIX, No. 1, February 1921, pp. 1-23.

Disposition: (1) 5x8 original plate in reference, House library, (5) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (6) 5x7 copy print, same, and (7) 5x7 copy print, OAH Notebook #1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-034. ΔKE Convention delegates (central group) in front of the new presidential palace, circa 1 January 1921, B&W.

Location: 76th ΔKE Convention, Havana, Cuba.

Source: "Convention Attendance," *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. XXXIX, No. 1, February 1921, pp. 54-57.

Disposition: (1) 5x8 original plate in reference, House library, (2) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 5x7 copy print, same, and (4) 5x7 copy print, OAH Notebook #1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

#### Portrait, Group, Miscellaneous

ΔKE1-035. Group Portrait, Brothers Dale Sanford Carpenter, Jr. '36, Homer Hartman Bishop '36 and Joseph DeWitt Warner '02, President of the Delta Chi Alumni Association, 1936, B&W.

Location: main entry, West facade, the Deke House.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 5x7 print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-036. Group Portrait, Mr. Daniel Weller, New York State Chief Forester, and Mrs. Florence Lansdowne, House Cook Emerita, Roosevelt Trees Dedication Ceremony, 11 February 1989, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

Distinctions: library door partially closed.

References: (1) "Cornell Spruce Trees to Make History," *The Ithaca Journal*, Friday, 10 February 1989, pg. 3A, col. 4, and (2) photograph, *Cornell Chronicle*, Vol. 20, No. 21, 16 February 1989, pg. 1, col. 1.

Disposition: (1) 5x7 print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 30 September 1989.

ΔKE1-037. Group Portrait, Mr. H. William Fogle, Jr. '70, Alumni Historian, THE DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION, Mrs. Irene Susan Fogle, Mrs. Florence Lansdowne, House Cook Emerita, and Mr. Norman Lindsley Davidson, Jr. '71, President, THE DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION, Roosevelt Trees Dedication Ceremony, 11 February 1989, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

References: (1) "Cornell Spruce Trees to Make History," *The Ithaca Journal*, Friday, 10 February 1989, pg. 3A, col. 4, and (2) photograph, Cornell Chronicle, Vol. 20, No. 21, 16 February 1989, Pg. 1, col. 1.

Disposition: (1) 5x7 print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 30 September 1989.

ΔKE1-038. Annual group portrait circa 1936, sixteen men, Student Council, Cornell University, B&W

Location: Memorial Room, Williard Straight Hall.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37 (second from right, back row).

Documentation: letter by Warren C. Smith, Osprey FL, dated 19 May 1989.

Disposition: (1)  $7x9\frac{1}{2}$  print, DEPO-F1.

#### Portraits, Individual

ΔKE1-039. Brother Clifton Beckwith Brown '00 circa May 1898, B&W.

Source: Cornell University Department of Manuscripts and University Archives, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: Brown appears in field dress of the 71st New York Regiment and is holding a rifle (probably a militia Springfield) at the position of right shoulder arms.

Disposition: (1) original, above source, (2) two 5x4 prints, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

ΔKE1-040. Brother Theodore Roosevelt, Alpha '80, and Mr. William J. Youngs '72, Chi Psi, standing on the front steps of the Deke House, Cornell Day, 20 June 1899, B&W.

Source: "Delta Kappa Epsilon," brochure, Cornell.

Reproduction Photographer: R. F. Rauchut.

Distinction: newly planted Norway Spruce immediately behind Roosevelt.

Disposition: (1) original, above source, (2) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) two 5x4 prints, same, and (4) three 5x4 prints, OAH.

Cataloged: 7 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-041. Brother John DeWitt Warner '72, B&W.

Source: Hewett, Waterman Thomas, *Cornell University: A History*, The University Publishing Society, New York NY 1905.

Reproduction Photographer: W. Sabados, Norristown PA.

Disposition: (1) original, above source, (2) two 3x4 copy negatives, DEPO-F1, and (3) one 5x4 print, same.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-042. Brother William Howard Fritz '14 pole vaulting circa 1912, B&W.

Reproduction Photographer: W. Sabados, Norristown PA.

Disposition: (1) original, chapter room, The Deke House, (2) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, and (3) 3X4 copy print, same.

Cataloged: 7 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-043. Brother Clayton Caskey Ingersoll '20 in uniform circa 1918, B&W.

Source: "Greetings from the Active Chapter of Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon to Her Alumni and Sister Chapters," May 1920.

Reproduction Photographer: W. Sabados, Norristown PA.

Disposition: (1) 5x4 original, above source, (2) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, and (3) 3X4 copy print, same.

Cataloged: 7 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-044. Brother James Anderson Hawes '94, Phi, and Delta Chi, circa 1918, B&W.

Distinction: Hawes appears in dress uniform of the U. S. Army.

Source: "Our General Secretary," *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. XXXVI, No. 3, October 1918, pg. 190.

Disposition: (1) above source, Deke House library.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-045. Brother Mario Garcia Menocal, III '88, President of Cuba, circa 1920, B&W.

Distinction: the President is seated in a formal state chair.

Source: Frontispiece from Minot, John Clair, "The Convention at Havana," *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. XXXIX, No. 1, February 1921, pp. 1-23.

Disposition: (1) 6x4½ original plate in reference, House library, (2) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 5x7 copy print, same, and (4) 5x7 copy print, OAH Notebook #1.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-046. Brother James Anderson Hawes '94, Phi, and Delta Chi, circa 1921, B&W.

Source: Frontispiece, *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. XXXIX, No. 4, December 1921.

Disposition: (1) above source, Deke House library.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-047. Brother Charles Baskerville '19, circa 1926, B&W.

Source: The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, Vol. XLIV, No. 3, May 1926, pg. 176.

Disposition: (1) above source, Deke House library.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-048. Brother Cuthbert W. Pound '87, circa 1930, B&W.

Source: "The Pound Memorial Fund," *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. LIV, No. 1, February 1936, pg. 28.

Disposition: (1) above source, Deke House library.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

## ΔKE1-049. Brothers Briton Havelock "Brit" Richardson '37 and Harry Bellis Dahmen '40 (to rear), circa 1937, B&W.

Location: east facade of the Deke House.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 original, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-050. Brother Richard Meigs Teachout '39, circa 1937, B&W.

Location: second floor study of the Deke House.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 original, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

## ΔKE1-051. Brothers DeWitt Clark Hile Henry '38 and John Vollmar "Trapper" Hoene '37, circa 1937, B&W.

Location: second floor study of the Deke House.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Disposition: 4x5 original, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-052. Brother Homer William Fogle '70, circa spring 1970, B&W.

Location: south porch of the Deke House.

Photographer: Brother William Sidney Houck '70.

Source: gift of Brother Fogle.

Distinction: subject holding can of Budweiser beer.

Disposition: (1) 35mm negative, DEPO-F1, (2) and 5x7 print, same, and (3) 5x7 print, private collection of HWF.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

#### ΔKE1-053. Brother Homer William Fogle '70, circa spring 1970, B&W.

Location: north facade of the Deke House, near carriage portal.

Photographer: Brother William Sidney Houck '70.

Source: gift of HWF '70.

Distinction: subject holding bottle of Old Bushmills Irish whiskey.

Disposition: (1) 35mm negative, DEPO-F1, (2) and 5x7 print, same, and (3) 5x7 print,

private collection of HWF. Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

#### House Photographs, Exterior

ΔKE1-054. North and west facades, the Deke House, circa 1900, viewing SW, B&W.

Source: Hewett, Waterman Thomas, *Cornell University: A History*, The University Publishing Society, New York NY 1905.

Reproduction Photographer: W. Sabados, Norristown PA.

Disposition: (1) original, above source, (2) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) one 5x4 print, same, (4) 15x19 print, private collection of HWF, and (5) 15x19 print, private collection of W. A. Morrison.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

ΔKE1-055. South facade, the Deke House, winter 1933, B&W.

Distinction: melting snow cover.

Source: gift of Brother Warren Conrad Smith '37.

Disposition: 3x5 original, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

ΔKE1-056. Rear entrance, East facade, the Deke House, circa 1935, viewing W, B&W.

Distinctions: obverse notation in ink, "New back Entrance, ΔKE-1935; built in the summer of 1935 by Wilgus Shoemaker, grandfather of <Brother> John Wilgus Shoemaker '37; "purpose—to enlarge entry & build a powder room for visiting women & girls."

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 4½x3.0 original print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-057. Tennis court, the Deke House, circa 1935, viewing SSE, B&W.

Distinctions: obverse notation in ink, "clearing <snow> to flood for skating; view from alumni guest bedroom."

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 2x3 original print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-058. North and West facades, the Deke House, circa 1935, viewing SE, B&W.

Distinctions: ivy covering 1910 addition.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 6½x8½ original print with obverse notation, "ΔKE Cornell" and "Homer

Bishop, 1176 Brandon Rd, Cleveland Hts, Ohio 44112" in ink, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

ΔKE1-059. Tennis court and South facade of the Deke House, circa 1936, viewing NNW, B&W.

Distinctions: heavy snow cover.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 2x3 original print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-060. West and South facades, the Deke House, circa 1941, viewing NE, B&W.

Distinctions: third floor bathroom skylight.

Source: gift of Jay Russel Geib, Jr. '44.

Documentation: R. Geib letter dated 18 July 1987.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 original print with obverse notation, "720," 12x18 file folder, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 30 September 1989.

ΔKE1-061. West and South facades, the Deke House, circa 1948, viewing NE, B&W.

Distinctions: third floor bathroom skylight.

Source: The Cornellian, 1948, pg. 158.

Disposition: see source.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-062. North and West facades, the Deke House, April 1985, viewing SE, color.

Distinctions: ivy covering lower two-thirds of tower.

Photographer: Jon Reis, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) negatives, Jon Reis Studio, 141 The Commons, Ithaca NY 14850, (2) two

4x5 proof prints, DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 7 November 1989.

#### House Photographs, Interior

ΔKE1-063. Library, the Deke House, circa 1925 (unauthenticated), viewing NNW, B&W.

Distinctions: fire in hearth, dark colored wall paint, and view of main hall.

Source: Deke House Photo Album.

Disposition: (1) original print, pasted on black page, DEPO-X, (2) 03x04 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 05x07 copy negative print #1, same, (4) 05x07 copy negative print #2 [ON LOAN TO STEWART HOWE], (5) 08x10 copy negative print, sepia, private collection, HWF.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

ΔKE1-064. Parlor, the Deke House, circa 1925 (unauthenticated), viewing NNW, B&W.

Distinctions: couch to left, 1902 library table at center, and portrait of George Washington hanging over upright piano.

Source: Deke House Photo Album.

Disposition: (1) original print, pasted on black page, DEPO-X, (2) 03x04 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 05x07 copy negative print #1, same, (4) 05x07 copy negative print #2 [ON LOAN TO STEWART HOWE], (5) 08x10 copy negative print, sepia, private collection, HWF.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

ΔKE1-065. Refectory, the Deke House, circa 1925 (unauthenticated), viewing W, B&W.

Distinctions: formal table settings and beer mugs on wainscotting ledges.

Source: Deke House Photo Album.

Disposition: (1) original print, pasted on black page, DEPO-X, (2) 03x04 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 05x07 copy negative print #1, same, (4) 05x07 copy negative print #2 [ON LOAN TO STEWART HOWE], same, (5) 08x10 copy negative print, sepia, private collection, HWF.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

ΔKE1-066. Clifton Beckwith Brown memorial fireplace, Library, the Deke House, circa 1935, B&W.

Distinctions: light colored wall paint, patterned Persian carpets in foreground and two hassocks.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 4½x3½ original print with ink notation, "Beckwith Memorial Fireplace, ΔKE Library (notice Bishop Products Co. hassocks)", DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-067. Library, the Deke House, circa 1936, viewing NW, B&W.

Distinctions: ΔKE fireplace screen and light colored wall paint.

Source: Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 6½x8½ original print with obverse notation, "Library 1935-36" in pencil and "Homer Bishop, 1176 Brandon Rd., Cleveland Hts., Ohio 44112" in ink, DEPO-F1, (2) 03x04 copy negative, same, (3) 05x07 copy negative print, same, and (4) 05x07 copy negative print, private collection, HWF.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

ΔKE1-068. Parlor, the Deke House, circa 1936, viewing NNW, B&W.

Distinctions: piano to left, rocking chair left of center, 1902 library table to right, and light colored wall paint.

Source: Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 6½x8½ original print with obverse notation, "Living room, ΔKE 1935-36, arranged by Bud Bishop" in pencil, DEPO-F1, (2) 03x04 copy negative, same, (3) 05x07 copy negative print, DEPO-F1, and (4) 05x07 copy negative print, private collection, HWF.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

#### **Engravings and Paintings (Photographic Reproductions)**

ΔKE1-069. 1898 engraving depicting the 13 South Avenue Deke House, B&W line.

Source: Cornell, Alonzo B., "A Romantic Story; The Founding of Cornell University as Told by the Son of the Founder," Supplement, *Troy Daily Times*, 2 April 1898, pg. 21. Reproduced in an essay by Ms. Carol Sisler appearing in the Fall 1980 newsletter of Historic Ithaca and Tompkins County.

Disposition: (1) microfilm, Troy Public Library, 100 Second Street, Troy NY 12180, (2) photocopy (poor condition), "Troy Daily Times Drawing Inquiry" file, OAH.

Cataloged: 7 October 1989.

ΔKE1-070. 1934 cover engraving depicting the Deke House from the Chapter Catalog entitled, "From the Active Chapter of Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon to Her Alumni and Sister Chapters.

Disposition: (1) original catalog, Cornell, (2) 03x04 copy negative, B&W, DEPO-F1, (3) 03x04 copy negative print, same.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

ΔKE1-071. 1947 oil-on-canvas painting, "Initiation by Moonlight," by Brother Charles Baskerville '19, before restoration, color, 1988.

Photographer: M. J. McCann, Wilmington DE.

Disposition: (1) nine 35 mm negatives, color, OAH files, (2) ten selected prints, same.

Cataloged: 7 October 1989.

ΔKE1-072. 1947 oil-on-canvas painting, "Initiation by Moonlight," by Brother Charles Baskerville '19, after restoration, B&W, 1989.

Photographer: W. Sabados, Norristown PA.

Disposition: (1) 03x04 negative, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

ΔKE1-073. 1947 oil-on-canvas painting, "Initiation by Moonlight," by Brother Charles Baskerville '19, after restoration, color, 1989.

Photographer: W. Sabados, Norristown PA.

Disposition: (1) 03x04 negative, DEPO-F1, (2) 08x10 experimental blowup print section, same, (3) 35mm slides, OAH, and two 35 mm slides, OAH.

Cataloged: 10 September 1989.

ΔKE1-074. 1967 Deke House, north and west facades, lithograph of ink drawing by R. Caruso, B&W.

Reference: "Newly Commissioned Lithograph is Available to Alumni," *The Delta Chi Deke*, Winter 1967, pg. 1.

Disposition: (1) 12x16 print, DEPO-X, (2) 12x16 print, private collection of HWF.

Cataloged: 4 November 1989.

#### **Coats of Arms**

ΔKE1-075. Coat of Arms, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, circa 1884, B&W.

Distinction: Imprint of the Homer Lee Banknote Company.

Source: The Cornellian.

Disposition: (1) 8x10 copy negative, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 4 November 1989.

ΔKE1-076. Coat of Arms, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, 1988, B&W.

Distinction: art work by Hans Dietrich Birk, The Armorial Heritage Foundation, 48 Merkley Square, Scarborough, Ontario, Canada M1G 2Y6.

Source: *The Heraldic Register of America*, The American College of Heraldry, ISBN 0-9605668-6-4, Volume IV, 1989, pg. 64.

Disposition: (1) 6x8 original, DEPO-F1, (2) 2x2 negative, DEPO-F1, (3) 6x8 print, OAH, (4) 2x2 print, OAH, and (5) two 1x1 prints, OAH.

Cataloged: 4 November 1989.

ΔKE1-077. Coat of Arms, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, 1988, color.

Distinction: Artwork by Hans Dietrich Birk, The Armorial Heritage Foundation, 48 Merkley Square, Scarborough, Ontario, Canada M1G 2Y6.

Disposition: (1) 9x12 original, private collection of HWF, (2) two 2x2 negatives, DEPO-F1, (3) 3x3 print, DEPO-F1, (4) 35mm slide, OAH, and (5) 3x3 print, OAH.

Cataloged: 4 November 1989.

#### **Artifact Photographs**

ΔKE1-078. Memorial Tablet erected by the ΔKE War Service Committee, May 1921, B&W.

Distinction: William Bayer '18 and Clayton C. Ingersoll '18 appear under the Delta Chi Chapter heading of brothers killed in the war.

Source: The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly.

Disposition: (1) 3x4 copy negative, DEPO-F1, (2) 5x7 print, same, and (3) 5x7 print, OAH Notebook #1.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

ΔKE1-079. Motif painting for Junior Week Party, 1936, B&W.

Location: South porch of Deke House, viewing N.

Distinction: painting is a depiction of spacecraft, mountains and alien beings. Snow in foreground.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x2 original print with obverse notation, "Motif of Junior Week Party '36; Panels hung on living room walls," DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

 $\Delta$ KE1-080. Brother Ezra Volk Bridge '36 with motif painting for Junior Week Party, 1936, B&W.

Location: South porch of Deke House, viewing N.

Distinction: painting is a depiction of two figures. Snow in foreground.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x2 original print with obverse notation, "Zeke the artiste; Ezra Volk Bridge

'36," DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

ΔKE1-081. Motif painting for Junior Week Party, 1936, B&W.

Location: South porch of Deke House, viewing N.

Distinction: painting is a depiction of bizarre monster. Snow in foreground.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x2 original print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

#### **Postcards**

ΔKE1-082. Postcard, Library Tower, Cornell University, 3½x5.3, sepia, published by Ruth Murray

Miller, Philadelphia PA.

Disposition: (1) DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-083. Postcard, Agricultural College, Cornell University, 3½x5½, sepia, published by

Santway Photo-Craft Company, Inc., Watertown NY.

Disposition: (1) DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-084. Postcard, Martha Van Rensselaer Hall, Cornell University, 3½x5½, B&W.

Disposition: (1) DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-085. Postcard, Williard Straight Hall, Cornell University, 3½x5½, B&W.

Disposition: (1) DEPO-F1. Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

ΔKE1-086. Postcard, Bailey Hall Auditorium, Cornell University, 3½x5½, color, Detroit Publishing

Company.

Disposition: (1) DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 1 October 1989.

#### **Miscellaneous Scenes**

ΔKE1-087. "Architecture vs. Sibley" boat race, 12 May 1906, B&W.

Location: Cayuga Lake Inlet, Ithaca NY.

Source: gift of Jay Russel Geib, Jr. '44.

Disposition: (1) original 7x10 print, DEPO-F1.

Cataloged: 30 September 1989.

ΔKE1-088. 1861 "First Tomb" of the Phi Chapter, Delta Kappa Epsilon, circa 1928, B&W.

Location: Site of Harkness Memorial Quadrangle, York Street, New Haven CT.

Source: *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, Vol. XLVI, No. 2, May 1928, pg. 184. *Ibid.*, "Our New Home at Yale and History of Phi," Vol. XLV, No. 2, May 1927, pg. 120.

Distinction: brick structure in Greek Revival style.

Disposition: (1) above source, Deke House library.

Cataloged: 8 October 1989.

ΔKE1-089. Unidentified ΔKE pledge swabbing floor of Deke House refectory, 1970, B&W.

Location: refectory, the Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Source: The Cornellian, 1970, Volume II, pg. 67.

Distinction: the pledge is depicted in silhouette against the west window of the refectory.

Disposition: see source.

Cataloged: 27 November 1989.

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY DELTA CHI CHAPTER AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY Office of the Alumni Historian 3237 East Fox Street Mesa AZ 85213-5520

#### CATALOG #2 — COMPILED AND CLOSED ON 31 MAY 1991

#### Background

CATALOG #1 OF CHAPTER PHOTOGRAPHIC AND ARTWORK IMAGES listed items  $\Delta$ KE1-001 through  $\Delta$ KE1-089, inclusive. This second catalog lists items  $\Delta$ KE2-001 through  $\Delta$ KE2-115, inclusive.

#### Portraits, Individual

ΔKE2-001. Brother Edwin Spence Gillette '14 (b. 1891) circa 1910, B&W.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Distinction: obverse notations, (1) "E. S. Gillette" in pencil and (2) "about 1910" in ink.

Documentation: SJG letter dated 22 Feb 1990.

Disposition: (1) original 4x7 sepia cum letter, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 24 March 1990, HWF.

#### House Photographs, Exterior

ΔKE2-002. Lodge, south elevation, circa 1910, viewing N, B&W.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: 1910 brickwork not weathered.

Disposition: (1) original print, ΔKE Depository, (2) 35 mm slide, OAH.

Cataloged: 28 March 1990.

ΔKE2-003. Lodge, north and west facades, circa 1935, viewing SE, B&W.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: 1893 stonework clear of ivy.

Disposition: (1) negative, DEPO-F2, (2) 3x5 print, same, and (3) 8x10 print, OAH.

Note: two 5x7 and one 3x5 prints attached to NRHP nomination.

Cataloged: 28 March 1990.

ΔKE2-004. Lodge, west and south facades, circa 1948, viewing NE, B&W.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Source: The Cornellian, 1948 (The Cornellian Board, Ithaca NY, June 1948), p. 158.

Disposition: (1) copy negative and 4x5 print, DEPO-F2, (2) 4x5 and 5x7 print, OAH.

Note: two 5x7 and one 3x5 prints attached to NRHP nomination.

Cataloged: 28 March 1990.

ΔKE2-005. Lodge, north and west facades, circa February 1988, viewing SE, B&W.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) original negative owned and held by DKH (215 College Avenue, Ithaca NY

14850), (2) 5x7 print, DEPO-F1, and (3) three 5x7 and two 3x5, OAH.

Note: two 5x7 and one 3x5 prints attached to NRHP nomination.

Cataloged: 24 March 1990.

#### **Artifact Photographs**

ΔKE2-006. 1898 North Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E, color.

Description: opalescent stained glass window inscribed with the names of the seventeen brothers who died before the 1893 lodge was erected.

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

ΔKE2-007. Detail, 1898 North Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E, color.

Description: opalescent stained glass window inscribed with the names of the seventeen brothers who died before the 1893 lodge was erected.

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

ΔKE2-008. 1898 South Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E, color.

Description: stained glass window depicting the Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, a mourning scene from Book XIX of Homer's *Iliad*, and the text of lines 8-11 in Greek from same.

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

ΔKE2-009. Detail (helmet), 1898 South Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E. color.

Description: stained glass window depicting the Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, a mourning scene from Book XIX of Homer's *Iliad*, and the text of lines 8-11 in Greek from same.

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

ΔKE2-010. Detail (mourning scene), 1898 South Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E, color.

Description: stained glass window depicting the Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, a mourning scene from Book XIX of Homer's *Iliad*, and the text of lines 8-11 in Greek from same

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

ΔKE2-011. Detail (figure mourning), 1898 South Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E, color.

Description: stained glass window depicting the Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, a mourning scene from Book XIX of Homer's *Iliad*, and the text of lines 8-11 in Greek from same.

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

ΔKE2-012. Detail (border decoration), 1898 South Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E, color.

Description: stained glass window depicting the Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, a mourning scene from Book XIX of Homer's *Iliad*, and the text of lines 8-11 in Greek from same

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

ΔKE2-013. Detail (face of Thetis) 1898 South Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E, color.

Description: stained glass window depicting the Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, a mourning scene from Book XIX of Homer's *Iliad*, and the text of lines 8-11 in Greek from same.

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

ΔKE2-014. Detail (Achilles mourning Patroclus), 1898 South Alumni Memorial Window, circa September 1987, viewing E, color.

Description: stained glass window depicting the Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, a mourning scene from Book XIX of Homer's *Iliad*, and the text of lines 8-11 in Greek from same.

Location: main staircase, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Artisan: attributed to Frederick Stymetz Lamb (New York City, 1863-1928).

Photographer: Brother Brian Merrick O'Connor '70.

Disposition: (1) 35mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 29 March 1990.

#### Portraits, Individual (continued from ΔKE2-001)

ΔKE2-015. Brother Edwin Spence Gillette '14 (b. 1891) at age 9½, summer 1900, viewing N, B&W.

Location: Glenwood Bridge at Glenwood Point, western shore of Lake Cayuga, Ulysses, Tompkins County, NY.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Photographer: Madge Smith.

Distinction: published as prize winning photograph in *Old St. Nicholas Magazine*, November 1990, notation "293" in LL corner.

Disposition: (1) original 4½x6 sepia with black paper backing, DEPO-F2, (2) original from magazine, DEPO-F2, and (3) news article, "This Day in History: Ithaca's Past, October 25, 1900-50 Years Ago," DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 22 April 1990.

#### Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous

ΔKE2-016. Brothers Homer William Fogle, Jr. '70 (left, holding bottle) and Donald Henry Schwartz '65 (holding glass), viewing E, circa 1968, B&W.

Location: second floor hallway of 1910 addition, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother William Sidney Houck '70.

Source: gift of HWF.

Disposition: (1) original 7x4½, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 22 April 1990.

#### **House Photographs, Exterior (continued from ΔKE2-005)**

ΔKE2-017. Lodge, west elevation, circa 1910, viewing E, B&W.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Source: Warren, Aldice G., ed., *Catalogue of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity*, ΔKE Council, New York 1910.

Distinction: stonework heavily covered with ivy and flag pole projecting from tower belfry.

Disposition: (1) copy negative, DEPO-F2, (2) 3x4 print, same, and (3) three 3x4 prints

DEPO-F2. OAH. Cataloged: 22 April 1990.

ΔKE2-018. Lodge, north and west elevations, April 1990, viewing SE, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Distinctions: (1) tower of Myron Taylor Hall in left background and (2) the two 1899

Roosevelt Spruce Trees in foreground on west lawn.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-019. Lodge, north and west elevations, April 1990, viewing SE, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Distinctions: (1) tower of Myron Taylor Hall in left background, (2) the two 1899 Roosevelt Spruce Trees in foreground on west lawn and (3) red car roof in near foreground.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-020. Lodge, north elevation, April 1990, viewing S, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Distinctions: (1) cars in north driveway and (2) light exposure.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-021. Lodge, north elevation, April 1990, viewing S, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Distinctions: (1) cars in north driveway and (2) dark exposure.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-022. Lodge, 1906 south porch elevation, April 1990, viewing N, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-023. Lodge, west elevation, April 1990, viewing NE, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-024. Lodge, west elevation (partial), April 1990, viewing NE, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Distinctions: (1) round tower and (2) Romanesque arches.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-025. Lodge, round tower (above first floor level) projecting from west facade, April 1990,

viewing E, color. Lodge,

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-026. Lodge, east and south elevations (interior of courtyard), April 1990, viewing NW, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-027. Lodge, east and south elevations (interior of courtyard), April 1990, viewing NW, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

#### House Photographs, Interior

ΔKE2-028. 1900 Clifton Beckwith Brown Mantel, April 1990, viewing SE, color.

Location: library, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-029. 1900 Clifton Beckwith Brown Mantel, April 1990, viewing NE, color.

Location: library, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-030. House clock in main hall between parlor and library doors, April 1990, viewing S, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-031. Main staircase, April 1990, viewing NE from main hall level, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Distinction: portion of the north Alumni Memorial stained glass window visible.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

#### ΔKE2-032. Refectory, April 1990, viewing ENE, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

#### ΔKE2-033. Clifton Beckwith Brown Mantel in the Refectory, April 1990, viewing ENE, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

#### ΔKE2-034. Parlor, April 1990, viewing S, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

#### ΔKE2-035. Bar in the basement level, April 1990, viewing SW, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

#### ΔKE2-036. Billiards room in the basement level, April 1990, viewing NE, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: the 1970 Burnside pocket billiards table.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

#### ΔKE2-037. Alumni Suite (Beta's study suite), April 1990, viewing NW, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

#### ΔKE2-038. Alumni Suite (Beta's study suite), April 1990, viewing NE, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-039. Unidentified study suite, second floor, April 1990, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90. Distinction: "Celebrate Excellence" wall hanging.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-040. Unidentified study suite, second floor, April 1990, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90. Distinction: unidentified brother working at desk.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-041. Unidentified bed chamber, third floor, April 1990, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm slide, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 6 May 1990.

ΔKE2-042. Clifton Beckwith Brown memorial mantle May 1990, B&W, viewing W.

Location: library, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #5.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-043. Parlor, May 1990, B&W, viewing S.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #6.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-044. Refectory, May 1990, B&W, viewing E.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #7.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-045. Lodge grandfather clock, May 1990, B&W, viewing S.

Location: main hall, Deke House, Ithaca NY. Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #8.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

#### House Photographs, Exterior (continued from ΔKE2-027)

ΔKE2-046. Lodge, rear entrance, May 1990, B&W, viewing NW.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #9.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-047. Lodge, rear courtyard, May 1990, B&W, viewing N.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposures: #10 and #11.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-048. Lodge, south porch, May 1990, B&W, viewing N.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposures: #12 and #13.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-049. Lodge, west facade, May 1990, B&W, viewing NE.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #14.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-050. Lodge, west facade, May 1990, B&W, viewing E.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposures: #15, #16 and #17.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-051. Lodge, west facade, May 1990, B&W, viewing SE.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposures: #18, #19 and #20.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-052. Lodge, north facade, May 1990, B&W, viewing SE.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposures: #21 and #22.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-053. Lodge, north facade, May 1990, B&W, viewing SW.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposures: #23 and #24.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-054. Lodge, south porches, May 1990, B&W, viewing NW.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposures: #25 and #26.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

#### **House Photographs, Interior (continued from ΔKE2-045)**

ΔKE2-055. Basement billiards room, May 1990, B&W, viewing SE.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #27.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field

Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-056. Basement bar sitting area, May 1990, B&W, viewing NW.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #28.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-057. Basement bar, May 1990, B&W, viewing S.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #29.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-058. Tower round seat in the reception room, May 1990, B&W, viewing W.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #30.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2, and (4) one 3x5 and two 5x7 prints forwarded to NYS Historic Preservation Field Services Bureau for NRHP nomination package.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-059. Reception room, May 1990, B&W, viewing E.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposure: #31.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-060. Refectory, May 1990, B&W, viewing NE.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Photographer: Brother David Kenneth Hadley '90.

Film Exposures: #32 and #33.

Disposition: (1) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F2, and (2) contact sheet print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

#### **Artifact Photography (continued from ΔKE2-014)**

ΔKE2-061. ΔKE 76th Convention Cigar Case presented to Brother Edwin Spence Gillette '14 by Brother Mario G. Menocal '88, third President of the Republic of Cuba, circa 3 January 1921, B&W (June 1990).

Distinction: case closed revealing the inscription, "76th Anniversary Convention," and inlaid  $\Delta$ KE badge.

Photographer: Wes Sabados, SABADOS COLOR PHOTOGRAPHY, Norristown PA.

Disposition: (1) negative #22560B34, SABADOS files, (2) two 5x7 prints, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x4 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

ΔKE2-062. ΔKE 76th Convention Cigar Case presented to Brother Edwin Spence Gillette '14 by Brother Mario G. Menocal '88, third President of the Republic of Cuba, circa 3 January 1921, B&W (June 1990).

Distinction: case opened revealing the inscription, "Presented by Hon. President Mario G. Menocal, Habana-January 1921," and inlaid coat of arms of the Republic of Cuba.

Photographer: Wes Sabados, SABADOS COLOR PHOTOGRAPHY, Norristown PA.

Disposition: (1) negative #22561B34, SABADOS files, (2) one 5x7 prints, DEPO-F2, (3) 3x4 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 16 June 1990.

### Portraits, Individual (continued from ΔKE2-015)

ΔKE2-063. Newspaper clipping, Brother Edwin Spence Gillette '14 (b. 1891) silhouette, B&W. Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Distinction: manuscript dating, "June 6, 1928." Text: "It's a pity silhouettes don't show up colors, because today's subject has colorful hair. He is an authority on metallic goods, and a State Street tradesman. No one ever proved that he is cold blooded, but he does enjoy hanging around wherever there is a fire."

Disposition: (1) original, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous (continued from AKE2-016)

ΔKE2-064. Group of ten attendees, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Distinction: Brother Edwin Spence Gillette '14 (b. 1891) identified as "third from the right."

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-064. Group of three attendees, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Distinction: Brother Edwin Spence Gillette '14 (b. 1891) identified as "right."

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

#### **Miscellaneous Scenes**

ΔKE2-065. Governor Cobb (ship), ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Distinction: Brother Edwin Spence Gillette '14 (b. 1891) identified as "right."

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-066. Moro Castle, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807),

widow of ESG.

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-067. Moro Castle, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-068. Unidentified sailing craft, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-069. Unidentified ships, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-070. Unidentified ships, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807), widow of ESG.

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-071. Unidentified ships, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807),

widow of ESG.

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-072. Unidentified ships, ΔKE 76th Convention, January 1921, B&W.

Location: Havana Harbor, Cuba.

Source: gift of Mrs. Sarah J. Gillette (#209, 4830 Kennett Pike, Wilmington DE 19807),

widow of ESG.

Disposition: (1) original 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

# **Portraits, Composites (Annual)**

ΔKE2-073. Annual composite portrait, forty-four brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1959, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) M. J. Crowley, President, and (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F3 (See Catalog #4).

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-074. Annual composite portrait, seventy-two brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1990, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) Darin Spilman, President, (2) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, (3) "S.D.," canine mascot, (4) Robin Steiger, cook, (5) Ralph C. Mannuni, and (6) "Mylo," canine mascot

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F3 (See Catalog #4).

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous (continued from AKE2-064)

ΔKE2-075. Mrs. Florence Lansdowne receiving bouquet at her retirement dinner, 10 October 1987, color.

Location: Holiday Inn, Ithaca NY. Source: gift of Mrs. Lansdowne.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-076. Dais, retirement dinner for Mrs. Florence Lansdowne, 10 October 1987, color.

Location: Holiday Inn, Ithaca NY.

Source: gift of Mrs. Lansdowne.

Distinction: Brother HWF '70 at podium. Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-077. Left-to-right: Brothers Franklin Thomas Pinter '71, Brian Merrick O'Connor '70 and N.

Lindsley Davidson, Jr. '71 at retirement dinner for Mrs. Florence Lansdowne, 10 October

1987, color.

Source: gift of Mrs. Lansdowne. Location: Holiday Inn, Ithaca NY. Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### Portraits, Individual (continued from ΔKE2-063)

ΔKE2-078. Brother Bruce David Hancock '66 astride motorcycle circa 1967, B&W.

Location: south lawn, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-079. Brother Willis Thomas King, Jr. '66 circa 1967, B&W.

Location: inside Willard Straight Hall, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14850.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-080. Brother Warren Howard Bales, Jr. '68 circa 1967, B&W.

Location: office of the Cornell Engineer, Ithaca NY 14850.

Distinction: notation, "Bales & Lee's bedroom door," on reverse.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-081. Douglas Ferguson circa 1967, B&W.

Location: library, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-082. Brother George Edwin "The Troll" Fox '61 circa 1966, B&W.

Location: south porch, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

#### Miscellaneous Scenes (continued from ΔKE2-072)

ΔKE2-083. Remains of "Winston," (smashed automobile belonging to Brother Thomas Edmund Lee '67), November 1966, B&W.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-084. Alumni Memorial Windows, 1979, B&W.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY. Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-085. Lodge tower roof with unidentified individual climbing ladder thereon, November 1963, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY. Disposition: (1) 3x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous (continued from ΔKE2-77)

ΔKE2-086. Brother Bruce David Hancock '66 kissing unidentified date circa 1967, B&W.

Location: reception room, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x4 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-087. Brothers N. Lindsley Davidson, Jr. '71 (aft) and Henry Chesnel Llop '72 (forward) in canoe circa 1971, B&W.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-088. Brother Bruce David Hancock '66 and others circa 1966, B&W.

Location: courtyard, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-089. Brothers Eric Trench Dodge '65 and William C. Wolf '66 with Piper airplane circa 1966, B&W

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-090. Brothers Thomas Edmund Lee '67, John Rast Hubbard '65, Bruce David Hancock '66, Robert Ian Ferguson '67 and William Henry Forbes '67, May 1966, B&W.

Location: roof, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-091. Brother Robert Ian Ferguson '67 and others, May 1966, B&W.

Location: tower belfry, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-091. Brother Robert Ian Ferguson '67 and others, May 1966, B&W.

Location: entry to tower belfry, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-092. Brother Donald Alford Weadon, Jr. '67 and others at house party, April 1965, B&W.

Location: parlor, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-093. Unidentified gathering of brothers, June 1963, B&W.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-094. Brother Bruce David Hancock '66 kissing unidentified date circa 1967, B&W.

Location: reception room, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 3x4 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-095. Brothers at football party circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: the Crescent, Schoellkopf Field, Cornell University.

Distinction: boldface numeral #1 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-096. Brothers Michael Hofler '75, Michael David Gaffney '71, Jeffrey Arthur Cullen '76, Jeffrey Howard Abrams '77 and James Henry Watson, Jr. '76 at football party circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: the Crescent, Schoellkopf Field, Cornell University.

Distinction: boldface numeral #2 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-097. Brother Michael David Gaffney '71 at football party circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: the Crescent, Schoellkopf Field, Cornell University.

Distinction: boldface numeral #3 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-098. Unidentified brother drinking at football party circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: the Crescent, Schoellkopf Field, Cornell University.

Distinction: boldface numeral #4 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-099. Brothers William Henry Forbes '67, Edward Kevin "Easy" Taylor '68, David Roger Battaglini '68 and Karl Milton Rice '70 during a football party weekend circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: courtyard, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: boldface numeral #5 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-100. Brothers William Henry Forbes '67, Edward Kevin "Easy" Taylor '68, David Roger Battaglini '68 and Karl Milton Rice '70 and two others during a football party weekend circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: courtyard, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: boldface numeral #6 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-101. Brothers Adrian James Pearsall '74, Michael David Gaffney '71 and two others during a football party weekend circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: courtyard, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: boldface numeral #7 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-102. Brothers Adrian James Pearsall '74, Michael David Gaffney '71, David Monroe Horning, Gamma '75 and William Paul Sweeney '77 and three others during a football party weekend circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: courtyard, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: boldface numeral #8 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-103. Brother Kendall Stuart Norwood, Jr. '62 during a football party weekend circa 1975-85, B&W.

Location: parlor, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: boldface numeral #9 in upper left hand corner.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-104. Baker Hall circa 1933, B&W.

Location: Cornell University, Ithaca NY.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-105. Myron Taylor Hall circa 1933, B&W.

Location: Cornell University, Ithaca NY.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### ΔKE2-106. Baker Halls circa 1933, B&W.

Location: Cornell University, Ithaca NY.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

#### ΔKE2-107. Baker Halls circa 1933, B&W.

Location: Cornell University, Ithaca NY.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

# ΔKE2-108. Baker Halls circa 1933, B&W.

Location: Cornell University, Ithaca NY.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### ΔKE2-109. Campus circa 1933, B&W.

Location: Cornell University, Ithaca NY.

Source: gift of Brother Homer Hartman Bishop '36.

Disposition: (1) 3x5 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

# House Photographs, Exterior (continued from ΔKE2-054)

ΔKE2-110. Lodge, west facade, circa 1946, viewing east, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY. Disposition: (1) 2x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### ΔKE2-111. Lodge, rear entrance, circa 1946, viewing northwest, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 2x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### $\Delta$ KE2-112. Lodge, south elevation, circa 1946, viewing east, color.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 2x3 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

### Portraits, Individual (continued from ΔKE2-082)

ΔKE2-113. Brother George Edwin "The Troll" Fox '61 with welding equipment and automobile "Puce" circa 1966, color.

Location: north driveway, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 4x4 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-114. Brother George Edwin "The Troll" Fox '61 applying welding torch to automobile "Puce" circa 1966, color.

Location: north driveway, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 4x4 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

ΔKE2-115. Brother Frederick Harold "Ferd" Vorhis, Jr. '66 and three unidentified Alpha Phi sorority sisters watching George Edwin "The Troll" Fox '61 working on automobile "Puce" circa 1966, color.

Location: north driveway, Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Disposition: (1) 4x4 print, DEPO-F2.

Cataloged: 31 May 1991.

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION
DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY
DELTA CHI CHAPTER AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY
Office of the Alumni Historian
3237 East Fox Street
Mesa AZ 85213-5520

#### CATALOG #3 — COMPILED AND CLOSED ON 27 JANUARY 1990

This appendix tabulates certain materials that were composed or published by the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon and are permanently stored in the Cornell University  $\Delta$ KE Depository maintained by the Cornell University Libraries, Rare and Manuscript Collections Department, Carl A. Kroch Library, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853-5302.

The material inventoried was previously reported in a document identified as "Archival Catalog #2 (Chapter Documents and Records)," dated 27 January 1990.

# The Delta Chi Chapter Meeting Minutes (CMM)

These volumes record the proceedings of chapter meetings conducted in the halls of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University and other sundry items concerning the affairs of the society.

# ΔKE3-001. *CMM*, Volume I (Jan 1870 to Dec 1889)

Description: Hard leather gilt embossed cover, 9½" x 13", with upper case imprint, "DELTA KAPPA EPSILON," on front cover and imprints, "RECORDS" and "D.K.E." on ribbed spine, multichromatic end papers, approximately five hundred ruled pages, permanently bound.

Contents: (1) chapter meeting minutes from 11 Jan 1870 to 7 Dec 1889, (2) manuscript Constitution of the ΔKE Fraternity (see ΔKE4-010), (3) Roll of Members for class years 1870 to 1933, inclusive, (4) Skeleton Ritual for Proceedings at Initiations and Meetings, and (5) Bylaws of DX of ΔKE, (6) records of disciplinary trial proceedings (Moses, 21 May 1874; Struble, 12 Jan 1889; Coursen, 9 May 1896; Rackemann, 28-29 Jan 1887).

#### ΔKE3-002. *CMM*, Volume II (Jan 1890 to Dec 1905)

Description: Hard leather embossed cover, 9" x 14", with upper case gilt imprints "RE-CORDS" and "D.K.E." on ribbed spine, multichromatic end papers, alphabetic tabs, ruled pages numbered 1-408, inclusive, permanently bound.

Contents: (1) chapter meeting minutes from 1 Jan 1890 to 13 Nov 1904 in order on pages 60-398, inclusive, and (2) chapter meeting minutes from 20 Nov 1904 to 16 Dec 1905 on pages 1-27, inclusive.

### ΔKE3-003. *CMM*, Volume III (Sep 1907 to Nov 1916)

Description: Hard leather embossed cover, 8½" x 13", with upper case gilt imprints, plain spine, white end papers, alphabetic tabs, ruled pages numbered 1-400, inclusive, permanently bound.

Contents: (1) chapter meeting minutes from 28 Sep 1907 to 6 Nov 1916 in order on pages 3-400, inclusive.

# ΔKE3-004. *CMM*, Volume IV (Nov 1916 to Apr 1936)

Description: Hard cloth cover, 9" x 14", upper case gilt imprint "RECORDS" on plain spine, white end papers, ruled pages numbered 1-298, inclusive, permanently bound. Impression of Delta Chi Seal on front end paper.

Contents: (1) chapter meeting minutes from 1 Nov 1916 to 27 Apr 1936.

### ΔKE3-005. *CMM*, Volume V (May 1936 to Oct 1965)

Description: Hard cloth cover, 11" x 16", upper case gilt imprint "RECORDS" on plain maroon spine, white end papers, ruled pages numbered 1-300, inclusive, permanently bound, Wilson Jones Company imprint.

Contents: (1) chapter meeting minutes from 11 May 1936 to 18 Oct 1965.

### ΔKE3-006. *CMM*, Volume VI (Nov 1965 to Jan 1976)

Description: Hard maroon cloth cover, 9½" x 11½", plain spine, multi-chromatic end papers, unruled pages numbered 1-300, inclusive, removable.

Contents: (1) chapter meeting minutes from 22 Nov 1965 to 20 Jan 1976, and (2) Delta Chi Chapter Bylaws Amendments Summary dated 13 Oct 1970 on pages 160-161.

### ΔKE3-007. *CMM*, Volume VII (Apr 1976 to Mar 1981)

Description: Hard black and maroon cloth cover, 9½" x 11½", plain spine, sepia pattern end papers, unruled pages numbered 1-300, out of order and with omissions, removable, metal clasp lock less key.

Contents: (1) chapter meeting minutes from 17 Apr 1976 to 18 Mar 1981, (2) Procedure of Meeting, page 49, (3) Bylaws dated 1 May 1968 pages 67-95, (4) Bylaws dated 1 Dec 1970, pages 101-107, and (5) Bylaws dated 16 May 1938, pages 43-66, numbered irregularly.

### **Delta Kappa Epsilon Personal Record Blanks**

These are bound record volumes listing the names and particulars of initiates to the Delta Chi Chapter. Dimensions are uniformly  $8\frac{1}{2}$ " x 10".

### ΔKE3-008. ΔKE Personal Record Blanks, Volume I

Description: hard olive cloth covered binding, pages numbered 1-264.

Contents:

first entry: #355 Robert Mason Sohngen '08, initiated 28 Oct 1905 last entry: #612, John DeWitt Warner '31, initiated 3 Mar 1928 \*\* loose pages

### ΔKE3-009. ΔKE Personal Record Blanks, Volume II

Description: hard olive cloth covered binding, pages numbered 265-500. Contents:

first entry: #613 Burt Gillet Lewis, Jr. '31, initiated 3 Mar 1928 last entry: #846 Frederick Orson Johnson '48, initiated 6 Dec 1947

### ΔKE3-010. ΔKE Personal Record Blanks, Volume III

Description: soft brown paperboard binding, pages numbered 1-122.

Contents:

first entry: #847 William Eaton Pierce '51, initiated 7 Mar 1948 last entry: #965 Harry Willison Falconer, initiated 20 Oct 1956

#### ΔKE3-011. ΔKE Personal Record Blanks, Volume IV

Description: soft brown paperboard binding, pages numbered 2-124. Contents:

first entry: #966 John Nicholas Parsek '60, initiated 18 May 1957 last entry: #1086 Brian Merrick O'Connor '70, initiated 6 May 1967 \*\* page 2 missing

### ΔKE3-012. ΔKE Personal Record Blanks, Volume V

Description: soft beige paperboard binding, pages unnumbered. Contents:

first entry: #1087 John Ward Reed, Jr. '70, initiated 6 May 1967 last entry: #1184 Craig Tagawa '77, initiated 27 Jan 1976

## ΔKE3-013. ΔKE Personal Record Blanks, Volume VI

Description: soft beige paperboard binding, pages unnumbered. Contents:

first entry: #1185 Daniel Henry Greenberg '78, initiated Jan 1976 last entry: #1300 James Russell Pavlock '83, initiated Sep 1980

#### ΔKE3-014. ΔKE Personal Record Blanks, Volume VII

Description: soft tangerine fiberboard binding, pages unnumbered Contents:

first entry: #1301 Peter Rhodes Lindburg '83, initiated 7 Feb 1972 last entry: #1349 Paul Sedji Kitamura '88, initiated Aug 1984

#### ΔKE3-015. ΔKE Personal Record Blanks, Volume VIII

Description: soft tangerine fiberboard binding, pages unnumbered. Contents:

first entry: #1350 Thomas Biddle Perera, Jr., initiated Aug 1984 last entry: #1404 Michael Joseph Spolarich, initiated

#### Miscellaneous Record Books

#### ΔKE3-016. Volume I (Chapter Workbook)

Description: Hard paperboard cover, 8" x 10.25", multichromatic paper, plain spine, white end papers, approximately 100 ruled unnumbered pages.

Contents: (1) record of member donations for class years 1870-1888 during period from 1883 to 1890, (2) personal statistics on members circa class year 1894, (3) records of

chapter meeting attendance, and (4) rough draft chapter meeting notes from 17 Oct 1899 to 24 Mar 1901.

- ΔKE3-017. Volume II (Delta Alpha Society Record Book)
  - Description: Hard paperboard cover, 8" x 10", black leatheroid finish, chirographic title, "Delta Alpha V Sigma Alpha," plain spine, white end papers, ruled pages numbered 1-217, permanently bound.
  - Contents: (1) front end paper bearing inscription, "Dedicated to DX of ΔKE by Jay G. Perry '77, Febry 1st, 1874, Suppressed by the Faculty, October 24th, 1873, (2) Constitution of Delta Alpha Society of Cornell University, pages 3-10, and (3) member list for class years 1874 to 1877, pages 11-15.

# **Chapter Directories and Catalogs**

These pamphlets were published irregularly under various titles with the intent to provide Delta Chi alumni with updated contact information concerning the brotherhood at large.

- ΔKE3-018. "Greetings from the Active Chapter, Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon, to her Alumni and Sister Chapters," May 1920.
  - Description: brown paper cover, 6" x 8", inscribed with title, "DX of ΔKE" in black and red Greek lettering, stitch binding, 32 pages.
  - Contents: (1) chapter photograph, 2 1/4" x 6", frontispiece, (2) "Forward," p. 2, (3) news of sports, initiation, convention, Junior Week, pp. 3-8, (4) photograph of Brother Clayton Caskey Ingersoll '20, 4" x 5", (5) "In Memoriam" notices for Ingersoll and Brother Henry Howard Cissell '22, pp. 9-10, (6) "Chapter Activities," pp. 11-12, (7) "The Robert J. Thorne Fund," pp. 12-13, (8) "Treasurer's Report," p. 13, (9) membership list with addresses, pp. 14-31, and (10) imprint of Norton Printing Company, Ithaca NY, p. 32.
- ΔKE3-019. "From the Active Chapter of Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon to Her Alumni and Sister Chapters," June 1934.
  - Description: white paper cover, 6" x 8", inscribed with title, "DX of ΔKE" in black Greek lettering and line drawing of the 13 South Avenue lodge, stitch binding, 38 pages.
  - Contents: (1) photograph of Williard Straight Hall, 4" x 5", frontispiece, (2) Homer Lee Banknote Company engraving of the Delta Chi Chapter coat of arms, title page, (3) "In Memoriam," p. 2, (4) "Forward," p. 3, (5) news of rushing, initiation and sports, pp. 4-7, (6) chapter photograph, 3" x 6", p. 8, (7) "Chapter Activities," pp. 9-11, (8) general news and financial reports, pp.11-15, (9) membership list with addresses, pp. 17-37, and (10) imprint of Norton Printing Company, Ithaca NY, p. 37.
- ΔKE3-020. "Membership Directory; Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University," April 1950, Howard H. Ingersoll, Jr. '52, Editor.
  - Description: beige paper cover, 4" x 8 1/4", inscribed with title, "Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon," in red Roman lettering, staple binding, 24 pages.
  - Contents: (1) "Undergraduate Chapter," p. 3, (2) "Alphabetical Listing" of membership, pp. 4-17, (3) "Geographical Distribution," pp. 18-24.

- ΔKE3-021. "Catalog of Members; Delta Chi Chapter, Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, Cornell University," 1964.
  - Description: white paper cover, 5 3/8" x 6 7/8", inscribed with above title in blue Gothic typeface and color impression of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity coat of arms, staple binding, 28 pages.
  - Contents: (1) "Introduction," p. 1, (2) "Alphabetical Listing" of membership, pp. 3-17, (3) "Geographical Listing," pp. 18-24, and (4) "Chapter Eternal," pp. 24-25.
- ΔKE3-022. "Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity Membership Directory," 1971. Description: white paper cover, 4" x 8 1/2", with blue-on- white line drawing depicting tower pinnacle of 13 South Avenue lodge, acrostic logo, staple binding, 40 pages.
  - Contents: (1) "Preface," p. II, (2) "Introduction," p. III, (3) 18 November 1893 "Cornerstone Address" of Brother John Dewitt Warner '72 reprinted from *The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly*, vol. XII, No. 1, January 1894, pp. 16-19, (4) "Alphabetical Listing" of membership, pp. 1-23, (5) "Geographical Listing," pp. 24-31, and (6) "Chapter Eternal," pp. 32-34.

Disposition: DEPO-F5.

- ΔKE3-023. "Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University Membership Directory, 1870-1974."
  - Description: white paper cover, 4" x 5/8", with red-on-white line rendition of the Fraternity coat of arms, staple binding, 36 pages.
  - Contents: (1) "Introduction," p. 2, (2) "Alphabetical Listing" of membership, pp. 3-25, (3) "Geographical Listing," pp. 26-33, and (4) "Deceased," pp. 34-36.
- ΔKE3-024. "Membership Directory —1983, Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University."
  - Description: white paper cover, 6" x 9", with blue-on-white line drawing by J. Folger of the west facade of the 13 South Avenue facade, staple binding, 54 pages.
  - Contents: (1) "Preface," pp. ii-iii, (2) table of contents, p. iv, (3) "Alphabetical List" of membership, pp. 1-26, (4) "Geographic List," pp. 27-43, and (5) "Graduating Class List," pp. 44-51.

# **Rushing Brochures**

These pamphlets were published irregularly by the Delta Chi Chapter with the intent of providing basic information about the chapter to candidates for induction.

- ΔKE3-025. Brochure entitled (in Greek upper case characters), "Delta Kappa Epsilon," circa 1961. Description: white paper cover, 3.75 X 5.25 inches, depicting rampant lion, twelve interior pages of photographs, line drawings and text.
  - Contents: (1) title page impression of Fraternity coat of arms, (2) "History and Tradition," (3) photograph of 13 South Avenue lodge in winter, (3) photograph of Governor Theodore Roosevelt standing at front entrance of Chapter House on 20 June 1899, (4) and membership list.
- ΔKE3-026. Brochure entitled, "Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon," circa 1967.

Description: black paper cover, 7.75 X 10½ inches, depicting ΔKE pin, twelve interior pages of photographs, line drawings and text, lithographed by Taylor Publishing Company, 1550 West Mockingbird Lane, Dallas TX 75235.

## **Fund Raising Brochures**

These pamphlets were published irregularly by the Delta Chi Association to promote alumni fund raising activities.

ΔKE3-027. Brochure entitled, "Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University," circa 1961.

Description: cream paper cover, 8 1/2" x 11", depicting Fraternity coat of arms, and line drawing of McGraw Tower and Uris Undergraduate Library, eight interior pages of photographs, line drawings and text.

### The Delta Chi Deke

 $\Delta$ KE3-028 to  $\Delta$ KE3-133. *The Delta Chi Deke*. (ISSN 0895-5255).

Description: Newsletter, published by Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University, Inc., The Deke House, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY 14850.

The Delta Chi Deke				
ΔΚΕ3-	Vol.	No.	Month	Year
028	I	1	May	
029			Oct	1935
030	II		Dec	
031		3	Feb	
032		4	May	1936
033		1	Oct	1930
034	III		Dec	
035	111	3	Mar	
036		4	Jun	
037		1	Oct	1937
038	IV		Dec	
039	1 V	3	Mar	
040		4	Jun	1938
041		1	Nov	1736
042	• •		Dec	
043	V	3	Apr	
044		4	Jun	1939
045		1	Nov	
046	VI	2	Feb	
047	V 1	3	Apr	1940
048		4	Jul	1940
049	VII	1	Dec	

050	1	2	Mar	
051	1	3	May	1
052		4	Summer	1941
053		1	Nov	-
054	VIII	2	Feb	
055	, , , , , ,	3	Apr	1942
056		1	Nov	17
057	IX		May	1946
058		1	Jan	13.10
059	X	2	May	1947
060		3	Oct	1 .,
061		1	Jan	
062	XI	2	Jun	1948
063		3	Nov	13.0
064		1	Mar	
065	XII	2	Nov	1949
066		3	Dec	
067	XIII	1	Apr	40.50
068	VIII	2	Jul	1950
069	,	_	Mar	1071
070	VIX	2	Jun	1951
071	XX	1	Mar	1952
072	XXI	3	Apr	1953
073			Jun	
074	XXII	4	Sep	1954
075	XXIII	2	Mar	1055
076			Dec	1955
077			Dec	1956
078	XXVI	1	Apr	
079	VVVIII	1	Nov	1958
080	XXVII	2	Mar	1959
081			Jan	1960
082			Feb	1961
083			Jan	1965
084			Jan	1066
085			Dec	1966
086			Apr	
087			Summer	1967
088			Winter	]
089			Spring	1968
090			Jan	
091			May	1969
092			Jul	1707
093			Nov	

094			Apr	
095			Jul	1970
096			Feb	
097			Jun	1971
098			Mar	
099			Dec	1972
100			Apr	
101			Jul	1973
102			Jan	
102				1974
103			Apr	19/4
104			Nov Mar	
103				1975
			Jun	1973
107 108			Dec	
			May	1976
109			Nov	
110			Jun	1977
111			Dec	
112			May	1978
113			Dec	1070
114			May	1979
115		2	Jan	
116		2	Apr	1980
117	XLV	3	Nov	_
118		3	Dec	
119		4	May	1981
120	XLVI	1	Nov	1901
121		2	May	1982
122	XLVII	1	Dec	1962
123			May	1983
124			Dec	
125			Spring	1984
126			Apr	1985
127			Nov	1986
128			Apr	1987
129			Dec	1707
130			May	1000
131			Fall	1988
132			Apr	1989
133			Winter	1707

Disposition Note. Additional copies of the following numbers are packed in DEPO-F5:  $\Delta$ KE3-083, -121, -123, -127, -130 (two copies) and -132.

#### The Deke Lion

This publication was a wartime newsletter published on a quarterly schedule by Brother Robert Franklin "Scoop" McCann, Jr. '42. It was directed principally towards alumni serving with the armed forces. No surviving copies are known to exist.

#### Artifacts

- ΔKE3-134. ΔKE Watch Fob (Egbert Moxham, Delta Chi '04). A gentleman's watch fob measuring 5.75 inches in length, entire. Item consists of brown leather strap and gold plated brass attachments: a swivel mounted eye at one end, and a representation of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity coat of arms at the other. The strap measures ½ inches in width and features an ornamental buckle and two tuck bands. The ΔKE escutcheon, measuring approximately 0.9 inches in breadth and 0.8 inches in height, is comprised of three distinct members: (1) a base shield with enameled tinctures, (2) a gold inescutcheon, and (3) above the shield a winged globe lettered ΔKE that is pierced by two swords crossed saltierwise, hilts uppermost. The chain depicted in base has nine links including the pendant Greek letter Phi. The obverse carries an engraved legend, "Egbert Moxham," in fancy script. This ornament conforms to the official design of the Fraternity coat of arms with the exception that the motto scroll is absent. Gift of Brother Arthur James Moxham, Delta Chi '37. Cataloged: 6 February 1989.
- $\Delta$ KE3-135. Engraved brass plate, 0.75 x 3.00 inches: PRESENTED TO  $\Delta$ KE BY THE ACTIVE CHAPTER 1962. Stored in file DEPO-F1 with photographic materials.
- ΔKE3-136. Miniature ΔKE Mug, 2.75 inches high. Discovered by Irene Susan Fogle in the "Hang In There" shop, 31 East Franklin Street, Media PA. Gift of Brother H. William Fogle '70.
- ΔKE3-137. Party tee-shirt, "ΔKE Undertaker's Ball, 7 April 1990."

# **Booklets (stored in file DEPO-F1 with photographic materials)**

- ΔKE3-138. Johnson, Dr. David Pittman, ed., *The Heraldic Register of America*, IV (1989), The American College of Heraldry, (Library of Congress Catalog Card Number 85-72132, ISBN 0-9605668-6-4), containing the armorial bearings of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, pg. 64.
- ΔKE3-139. Hubbard (Omega Chi '38), Dr. John R., "An Adventure in Excellence," an address given at the 115th Stated Annual Convention of Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, Houston TX, 28 December 1959.
- ΔKE3-140. ΔKE Handbook for Pledges, Delta Kappa Epsilon Council, 1956.
- ΔKE3-141. Delta Kappa Epsilon Club, 1973.

ΔKE3-142. Cornell University - Fraternity Life, 1988-89 Fraternity Guide, Interfraternity Council, Cornell University, 1988.

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY DELTA CHI CHAPTER AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY Office of the Alumni Historian 3237 East Fox Street Mesa AZ 85213-5520

#### CATALOG #4 — COMPILED AND CLOSED ON 3 JUNE 1995

### **Portraits, Annual Composites**

ΔKE4-001. Annual composite portrait, sixty-nine brothers plus three, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1991, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346, code #114082.

Distinctions: (1) Adam Greene, President, (2) photographs of Yvonne Crispell —Cook, Mishka —Mascot, Ralph C. Mannuni —Advisor, and (3) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-002. Annual composite portrait, seventy-nine brothers plus four, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1992, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346, code #134421.

Distinctions: (1) Joseph Gatto, Jr., President, (2) photographs of Mishka —Mascot, Ralph C. Mannuni —Advisor, Robin Harrington —Cook, Chelsea —The Chicken (dog), and (3)  $\Delta$ KE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-003. Annual composite portrait, sixty brothers plus three, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1993, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346, code #80390.

Distinctions: (1) Al Reba, President, (2) photographs of Jaxon —Mascot, Ralph C. Mannuni —Advisor, Robin Harrington —Cook, and (3) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-004. Annual composite portrait, sixty-two brothers plus three, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1994, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346, code #120590.

Distinctions: (1) Andy Schmidt, President, (2) photographs of Jaxon —Mascot, Ralph C. Mannuni —Advisor, Robin Harrington —Cook, and (3) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-005. Group Portrait, Pledge Class, ca. 1936-37, B&W.

Location: Deke House north facade archway, viewing south.

Source: gift of Brother Joseph Henry Moss, Jr. '40, 10850 S. E. Sea Pines Circle, Hobe Sound FL 33455, on 6 July 1994.

Distinctions: "Trevor Teele, 306 East State Street, Ithaca NY" rubber stamp impression in black ink on obverse.

Reference: ΔKE4-006.

Disposition: 9½x13 print, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

REAR ROW, STANDING, LEFT-TO-RIGHT: Alfred Elsworth Earl '40, David Harold Doherty '40, Donald Francis Hazelton '40, Alexander K. Burke '40, unidentified #1, unidentified #2, unidentified #3, Robert Leigh Brown '40.

FRONT ROW, SITTING, LEFT-TO-RIGHT: **unidentified #4**, Franklin E. Brundage '40, Joseph Henry Moss, Jr. '40, Harry Bellis Dahmen '40, Charles Alden Hunt '40, Thomas Morrow Ware '40, Beach Barrett, Jr. '40, William James Tiffany, Jr. '40.

#### **Documents**

ΔKE4-006. Letter, Brother Joseph Henry Moss, Jr. '40, 10850 S. E. Sea Pines Circle, Hobe Sound FL 33455, to HWF on 6 July 1994.

Reference: ΔKE4-005.

Disposition: original, 71/4x101/2, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 21 May 1995.

ΔKE4-007. Magazine: *The Cornell Engineer*, XXXIII, 1 (November 1967).

Distinction: feature article by Brother Frederick H. Voris, Jr., "Hot Air Balloons," pp. 14-17.

Disposition: DEPO-F3. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-008. Magazine: Greek Letters, I, 4 (April 1989).

Distinction:  $\Delta KE$  party picture in centerfold. Also, cover picture possibly Brother D.

Spilman.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-009. Poster ca. 1967.

Description: 11x14 paper board, black lettering on white.

## THE WIDOW SWEEP STAKES:

1st PRIZE \$100

2nd PRIZE CORNELL CLASS RING BY STUDENT AGENCIES

MANY OTHER PRIZES WANT TO BE ELIGIBLE? SUBSCRIBE TO THE WIDOW

Disposition: DEPO-F3. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-010. "Constitution of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity" circa 1885.

Description: manuscript, 16 pages. Reference: original in  $\Delta$ KE3-001.

Disposition: 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3

Cataloged: 21 May 1995.

ΔKE4-011. "Twenty-Second Annual Convention of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Hall of Sigma, October 7th, 1868."

Description: manuscript, pages XXII-1 and -12 only.

Reference: original held by Delta Kappa Epsilon International Fraternity, Grosse Pointe Farms MI.

Disposition: 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3

Cataloged: 21 May 1995.

ΔKE4-012. "Twenty-Third Annual Convention of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Hall of Theta, October 6th, 1869."

Description: manuscript, pages XXIII-1, -6 and -7 only.

Reference: original held by Delta Kappa Epsilon International Fraternity, Grosse Pointe Farms MI.

Disposition: 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3

Cataloged: 21 May 1995.

ΔKE4-013. "Report No. 4. Trip of James Anderson Hawes, General Secretary, to Chapters in Pennsylvania, New Jersey and New York," June and October 1911.

Description: manuscript, pages 1, 23, 24 and 25 only.

Reference: original held by Delta Kappa Epsilon International Fraternity, Grosse Pointe Farms MI.

Disposition: 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3

Cataloged: 21 May 1995.

ΔKE4-014. "Group House Lease," Agreement of 5 June 1964.

Description: 8½x14 typescript (7 pages, numbered), Schedule "A" (one page, unnumbered), certification page (unnumbered) for Tompkins County NY (5 June 1964) and Philadelphia County PA (4 Aug 1964), and recording page for Tompkins County (12 June 1964).

Disposition: 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3

Cataloged: 27 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-015. AGREEMENT dated 26 June 1873, "James T. Morrison to L. G. Boies and others, Delta Kappa Epsilon Society, Lease and Agreement," Liber 7 (*Deeds*), pp. 274-6, 8 Jul 1873. Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔKE4-016. INDENTURE dated 1 Oct 1893, "Cornell University to D.K.E. Fraternity," Liber 141 (*Deeds*), pp. 386-8, recorded 25 October 1893.

Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3. Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-017. INDENTURE dated 21 May 1894, "The Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity of Cornell University in Ithaca NY to Cornell University," Liber 92 (*Mortgages*), p. 131, recorded 25 May 1894.

Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-018. INDENTURE dated 1 Aug 1894, "Delta Chi Association of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity to Charles W. Gay and Charles W. Major, Trustees," Liber 86 (*Mortgages*), pp. 439-41, recorded 6 Aug 1894.

Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-019. INDENTURE dated 1 Aug 1906, "The Delta Chi Association of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity of Ithaca NY to Henry S. Gillette," Liber 98 (*Mortgages*), p. 531, recorded 1 Aug 1906.

Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-020. INDENTURE dated 1 May 1910, "Delta Chi Association of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity to Charles W. Gay & Charles W. Major, Trustees," Liber 108 (*Mortgages*), pp. 265-7, recorded 13 May 1910.

Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3. Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-021. CERTIFICATION dated 19 Nov 1942, "First National Bank of Ithaca NY to Delta Chi Association of Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity," Liber 24 (*Discharge of Mortgages*), pp. 316-7, recorded 20 Nov 1942.

Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-022. CERTIFICATION dated 4 January 1944, "Cornell University to Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity," Liber 25 (*Discharge of Mortgages*), p. 285, recorded 17 Jan 1944. Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3. Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-023. AGREEMENT dated 28 Feb 1938, "First National Bank of Ithaca NY and Delta Chi Association of Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity," Liber 155 (*Mortgages*), pp. 325-7, recorded 3 May 1938.

Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-024. INDENTURE dated 18 July 1963, "Delta Chi Association of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity at Cornell University to Cornell University," Liber 446 (*Deeds*), pp. 644-5, recorded 22 Aug 1963.

Note: this agreement surrendered the  $\Delta KE$  leasehold estate back to the University.

Disposition: (1) original in office of the Tompkins County Clerk, Tompkins County Court House, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, and (2) 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔKE4-025. "Constitution of Delta Kappa Epsilon as amended to 1956."

Description: 8½x14 typescript, 25 pages, Articles I (Name) to XVII (Amendments).

Disposition: 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

 $\Delta$ KE4-026. "Minutes of 126th  $\Delta$ KE Convention," 23 to 28 August 1970.

Description: 8½x14 typescript, 5 pages. Disposition: 8½x14 photocopy, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

### Artifacts

ΔKE4-027. T-Shirt, ΔKE Undertaker's Ball, April 7, 1990.

Description: Cotton, white, size XL 46-48, black printing. Image on front side of skeletal Grim Reaper with scythe in left hand, beer bottle in right hand standing over tombstone with lettering, "ΔKE Undertaker's Ball, April 7, 1990," thereon. Script lettering, "Leave We The Dead My Son..." followed by "Delta Kappa Epsilon Cornell University" on reverse.

Disposition: DEPO-F4. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

### **Architectural Drawings**

ΔKE4-028. William Henry Miller Plan #428: Sheets #2, #3, #4, #6, #7, #8 & #9, floor plans and elevations.

Disposition: Drawings of the Delta Kappa Epsilon lodge at 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY, are held on microfilm by the Department of Facilities Planning, Cornell University. The general accession number for the drawing series is 4719. 10½x12½ photocopies listed, are in DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

#### The Delta Chi Deke

 $\Delta$ KE4-029 to  $\Delta$ KE4-040. *The Delta Chi Deke*. (ISSN 0895-5255).

Description: Newsletter, published by Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University, Inc., The Deke House, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY 14850.

The Delta Chi Deke				
ΔKE4-	Vol.	No.	Month	Year
029			May	1961
030			Aug	1964
031			May	1966
032			May	1990
033			Spring	1991
034			Spring	1992
035			Winter	1992-3
036			Spring	1993
037			Summer	1993
038			Jan	1994
039			Jun	1994

The Delta Chi Deke				
ΔKE4-	Vol.	No.	Month	Year
040			Jan	1995

Disposition: originals, DEPO-F5

Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

#### **Brochures and Booklets**

ΔKE4-041. Rush Brochure entitled, "Deke," ca. 1964.

Description: 5x8, heavy beige paper cover with "Deke" and rampant lion in black, 12 pages, in white mailing envelope bearing the seal of the fraternity and "Delta Chi Chapter, Delta Kappa Epsilon."

Contents: Pictures include depictions of ΔKE pin, "The gray stone castle, 13 South Avenue" (lodge in winter), Admiral [Robert Edwin] Peary [Theta '77] plants the ΔKE banner with the Stars and Stripes at the North Pole," "1963 Fall Weekend" (party portrait of brothers and dates in the parlor), "Everyone in Ithaca knows these Dekes" (two brothers in Cornell hockey dress on the ice), 1963 composite, "After dinner in the library," "Leisure time in the card room," "Study areas like this compose the second floor," Bedrooms are on the third floor." Text sections include "Welcome" introduction by Bill Perrett, Rushing Chairman, "Alumni," "Living at ΔKE," (living expenses given as \$140 per month), membership list (William F. McHugh, Assistant Cornell Counsel identified as Advisor; John J. Lauber identified as Scholastic Advisor; and Charles A. Graves identifies as President), untitled list of members distinctions on the hill ("Ten percent of the present Deke membership is on the Dean's list of their respective colleges," membership on sports teams, editorial positions on *The Cornell Widow* and position in clubs, —Cornell Conservative Club, Savoyards, etc.), and "History and Tradition."

End paper quotation: Industry's flesh merchants shy off from "the bookworm," "the man who lacks forcefulness," the author of 'shotgun' (vaguely worded) applications" and "the oddball." "We'd rather have a Deke than a Phi Beta Kappa," they repeat. "Let the freaks go into research." —*Newsweek*, June 18, 1956, p. 95.

Disposition: DEPO-F4. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-042. Booklet, "Initiatory Code of The Alpha Zeta Fraternity," revised by the ritual committee appointed at the thirty-fourth annual convention, May 1903, adopted at the thirty-fifth annual convention, May 6, 1904.

Description: 7½x11¼ cardboard covers, "Property of Delta Chapter of Alpha Zeta Fraternity" on reverse of front cover, typescript title page followed by main text (dialogue on numbered pages, 1 to 15), followed by Installation Code (one page, not numbered), followed by 7 blank pages.

Disposition: DEPO-F4. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

#### Artwork, Postcards & Miscellaneous

ΔKE4-043. Artwork, Undertaker's Ball Logo.

Description: 8½x11, white bond paper with black image. Inebriated undertaker, beer bottle in right hand, leaning on upright coffin, two dancing couples in background.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-044. Postcard, lodge, west facade, circa 1905, 3½x5¼, B&W, viewing E.

Location: Deke House, Ithaca NY.

Distinction: Ivy on stone walls, flag pole projecting from tower belfry, 1901 refectory expansion in place, and titling: "Copyright 1905 by the Rotograph Co., 5189, Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity Lodge, Ithaca, N.Y." Obverse. Titling: "The Rotograph Co., N. Y. City (Germany)," Cancellation #1 over 2¢ U.S. postage stamp: "April 18, 1905, Ithaca NY." Cancellation #2: "April 19, 1905, Providence RI." Addressed to "Miss Ethyl Johnson, #188 Bower Street, Providence RI."

Note: *Cf. CMM*, 14 May 1905: "A motion that a picture of the present chapter be placed in the Choosing Room" carries.

Source: gift of Mr. Michael A. Carter, ΠΚΑ '86, 314 North 5th Street, Richmond IN 47374, on 4 November 1992.

Attachments: Michael A. Carter's letter to HWF of 4 November 1992 and HWF's reply of 1 January 1993.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 1 January 1993.

ΔKE4-045. Phonograph Record, The Shirelles, "Moma Said" and "Tonight's The Night, 45 rpm. Description: COL 3001-A and 3001-B, Abkco Music, Ludix Publishing Company, Inc. (BMI), "Back to Back Hit Series," Collectable Records Corp., Box 35, Narberth PA 19072.

Disposition: DEPO-F4. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

### ΔKE4-046. Acknowledgement Card.

Description: 31/4x5 card, white with black border, engraved lettering, "Mrs. Franklin L. Macomber acknowledges with grateful appreciation The Chapter of the Delta Chi's kind expression of sympathy."

Disposition: DEPO-F4. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

## ΔKE4-047. Acknowledgement Card.

Description:  $4\frac{1}{2}x5\frac{1}{2}$  card, white, engraved lettering.

\_\_\_\_Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon
wishes to thank you for your
interest in recommending

and assures you that he will be shown
every courtesy and given
every consideration.

Yours sincerely,

Rushing Chairman

Disposition: DEPO-F4. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

#### ΔKE4-048. Invitation Card.

Description:  $4\frac{1}{4}x\frac{1}{4}$  card, white, engraved lettering, over  $\Delta KE$  fraternity coat of arms in light blue, with envelope bearing "13 South Avenue, Ithaca New York" on back flap.

The Brothers of Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon cordially invite you to their 25th annual faculty cocktail party Saturday evening, April 10,1965 Cocktails from 7:00 p.m. Dancing from 8:30 p.m.

13 South Avenue R.S.V.P

Disposition: DEPO-F4. Cataloged: 17 July 1994.

ΔKE4-049. Football Admission Ticket, University of Pennsylvania vs. Cornell University, 100th Anniversary Game, Saturday, 20 November 1993.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

ΔKE4-050. Photograph, B&W, north facade of Lodge, ca. winter, 1989.

Distinction: distortion from too wide a field of view, shot taken from the street, snow on ground.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 28 May 1995.

### Correspondence

ΔKE4-051. John J. Lauber, Graduate Resident at D.K.E., letter to Messrs. Stanley W. Davis and Donald Sheraw, May 1964.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 2 pages. Stamped, "Received May 21, 1964, Dean of Students," in upper right corner of first page.

Transcription: The Chronology of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

Disposition: photocopy, DEPO-F5.

Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔΚΕ4-052. G. Michael Hawkey [ΔΚΕ Academic Advisor] letter to Mr. Donald M. Sheraw, Dean of Fraternities, Cornell University, 25 February 1966.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 4 pages.

Transcription: Transcribed Documents of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

Disposition: photocopy, DEPO-F5.

Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-053. Mark Barlow, Jr., Vice President for Student Affairs, Cornell University, letter to Mr. Ruard Vanderploeg, Jr., President, Delta Kappa Epsilon, 9 March 1966.

Description: 71/4x101/2 typescript, 1 page.

Transcription: Transcribed Documents of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

Disposition: original, DEPO-F5.

Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-054. Essay, attributed to Brother Ruard Vanderploeg, Jr., ca. 1966.

Description: 8½x11 typescript with pencil revisions, 4 pages.

Transcription: Transcribed Documents of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

Disposition: carbon-copy, DEPO-F5.

Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-055. Rushing Instructions, circa 1966.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 1 page, heading, "EXPLANATIONS."

Transcription: Transcribed Documents of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

Disposition: carbon-copy, DEPO-F5.

Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-056. Delta Chi letter to Mr. Hugh Hefner, Publisher, Playboy Magazine, 25 March 1965.

Description: 81/2x11 typescript, 2 pages, Delta Chi of Delta Kappa Epsilon stationary.

Transcription: Chronology of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

Disposition: photocopy, DEPO-F5.

Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-057: Meeting Notes, Meeting Between Cornell University and Delta Kappa Epsilon, Day Hall, Ithaca NY, 21 May 1966.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 4 pages.

Transcription: Transcribed Documents of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

Disposition: photocopy, DEPO-F5.

Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-058: Meeting Notes, Delta Chi Association, Ithaca NY, 18 June 1966, recorded by Brother Thomas Hopper.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 3 pages.

Transcription: Transcribed Documents of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University.

Disposition: photocopy, DEPO-F5.

Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

## **Delta Chi Association Publications**

ΔKE4-059. *Chapter and Alumni Operations Handbook*, 21 December 1989.

Author: Brother H. William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 16 pages. Volume contains reference data on the Delta Kappa Epsilon International Fraternity, the Delta Chi Chapter at Cornell University, The Delta Chi Association and selected items on Cornell University.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-060. Articles of Governance —Effective and in Force on December 12, 1994.

Author: Brother H. William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 77 pages, spiral plastic binding. Document publishes the statutory articles establishing and governing DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATER-NITY AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY, INC., 5 November 1883 (the undergraduate chapter) and THE DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION, INC., 9 March 1888 (the alumni organization).

Contents: (1) transcription the chapter's Articles of Incorporation, (2) the Chapter Bylaws ratified on 9 April 1990, (3) House Rules endorsed on 15 April 1990, (4) a transcription of the alumni association's Articles of Incorporation, (5) the Proposed Amendment to the alumni association's Bylaws, dated 20 November 1988, (6) a study of chapter law and administrative organization including the development of Bylaws, House Rules and disciplinary procedures, and (7) the history of chapter discipline as applied to fourteen miscreants. A copy of the preceding edition (12 February 1994) may be found in the Cornell Law Library, Myron Taylor Hall (call number LJ75 D39 D36 1974).

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-061. The Historical Registry of The Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University, First Edition (28 December 1994).

Author: Brother H. William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 77 pages, spiral plastic binding.

Contents: (1) initiation lists, (2) legacy lineages, (3) information about distinguished members and (4) selected miscellaneous data.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-062. Chapter and Alumni Operations Handbook, 12 February 1994.

Author: Brother H. William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 25 pages, spiral plastic binding.

Contents: reference data on the Delta Kappa Epsilon International Fraternity, the Delta Chi Chapter at Cornell University, The Delta Chi Association and selected items on Cornell University.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-063. *The Chronology of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University*, First Edition, 7 May 1995.

Author: Brother H. William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 228 pages, spiral plastic binding.

Contents: a transcription of the Delta Chi Chapter Meeting Minutes covering the period, 1870 to 1990.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-064. Pamphlet, THE DELTA CHI CHAPTER COOKBOOK, 29 May 1995.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 9 pages, pink paper.

Contents: a collection of recipes used in the chapter's kitchen circa 1963-87.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-065. Catalogs of Photography, Documents and Artifacts, May 1995.

Author: Brother H. William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 71 pages, spiral plastic binding. Volume contains Catalogs

#1, #2, #3 and #4.

Note: superseded by  $\Delta$ KE6-001.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

#### Books

ΔKE4-066. Songs of ΔKE, Published by the Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, 30 West 44th Street,

New York City, G. Schirmer, Printer, 1917.

Description: hardcover book, 8x11, 182 pages.

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

#### **Data Diskettes**

ΔKE4-067. The Cornell Deke House —A History of the 1893 Lodge. The volume covers (1) history of the design and erection of the lodge, (2) architectural description and analysis, (3) history of the Roosevelt Spruce Trees, (4) analysis of chapter's Coat of Arms, (5) study on the Memorial Stained Glass Windows, and (6) description of the restoration of the Refectory Chimes.

Description: 3½ double-sides high-density data diskette, WORD PERFECT Version 5.1. Volume is  $\Delta$ KE-LODGE

BIB-GEN	47050	10-24-93	10:17a
WINDOWS	23396	10-24-93	10:16a
TREES	16553	01-22-94	11:00a
PICTURES	3326	10-23-93	3:14p
THINGS	24036	10-24-93	10:16a
INVENTOR	9860	10-24-93	10:16a
CHIMES	23193	10-24-93	10:16a
SHOWDOWN	11895	10-24-93	10:16a
HERALDRY	31045	10-24-93	10:15a
L-DIMEN PRN	11293	10-24-93	10:16a
GLOSSARY	7564	10-24-93	10:16a
CONCISE	7166	01-22-94	1:09p
SIGNIF	27442	10-24-93	10:15a
DESCRIP	23445	10-24-93	10:15a
HISTORY	37131	10-24-93	10:15a
MOTTO	5308	10-24-93	10:17a
PROLOG	11870	12-29-93	9:16a
17 file(s)	321573	3 bytes	
	1132032	2 bytes from	ee

1132032 bytes free

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995. ΔKE4-068. The Chronology of the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University, First Edition, 7 May 1995.

Author: Brother H. William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Description: 3½ double-sides high-density data diskette, WORD PERFECT Version 5.1.

Volume is  $\Delta$ KE-CHRONO

```
TNDEX
                 3406 05-07-95
                                11:57a
C1950-99
               175830 05-29-95
                                12:08p
                               4:58p
PREFACE
               30548 05-07-95
C1800-99
               190452 05-07-95
                                4:47p
C1900-49
               260851 05-07-95
                                 4:29p
                 3006 05-13-95
                                 7:37a
EE
DOCUMENT
                42457 05-29-95
                                12:32p
                706550 bytes
  7 file(s)
                750080 bytes free
```

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

## ΔKE4-069. Miscellaneous Studies.

Description: 3½ double-sides high-density data diskette, WORD PERFECT Version 5.1. Volume is HISTORY

NARRATE	297175 05-29-94 1:45p
ROUTINES	9829 02-27-94 5:09p
PLEDGING	25160 03-08-95 2:22p
MOTTO-XX	29336 01-01-95 4:48p
CATALOGS	190779 05-29-95 2:49p
COOKBOOK	17680 05-29-95 12:44p
HANDBOOK 95	71097 03-11-95 3:54p
DELTACHI	21941 06-05-94 12:08p
GLOSSARY OPN	44584 03-05-95 3:37p
REPORTS AH	69988 05-13-95 3:32p
ARTICLES B	193169 01-26-95 6:31p
11 file(s)	970738 bytes
	483840 bytes free

Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

ΔKE4-070. The Historical Registry of The Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University, First Edition (28 December 1994).

Description:  $3\frac{1}{2}$  double-sides high-density data diskette, WORD PERFECT Version 5.1 Volume is  $\Delta$ KE-MEMBERS

MEMBERS 340400 05-29-95 3:25p LODGE 301474 05-29-95 3:30p 2 file(s) 641874 bytes 815616 bytes free Disposition: DEPO-F5. Cataloged: 29 May 1995.

# Portraits, Annual Composites (Continued from ΔKE4-005)

ΔKE4-071. Annual composite portrait, fifty-eight brothers plus three, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1995, B&W.

Photographer: Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346, code #114082.

Distinctions: (1) Stephen P. Reich, President, (2) photographs of Yvonne Crispell —Cook,

Trek —Mascot, Ralph C. Mannuni —Advisor, and (3) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 3 June 1995.

## Brochures and Booklets (continued from ΔKE4-042)

ΔKE4-072. Booklet, "Cornell University Fraternity Life," 1988-89 Fraternity Guide.

Description: 9x12, red paper cover, 40 pages.

Distinctions: picture of Laing Kennedy, p. 19, and  $\Delta$ KE presentation, p. 26.

Disposition: original, DEPO-F3.

Cataloged: 3 June 1995.

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY DELTA CHI CHAPTER AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY Office of the Alumni Historian 3237 East Fox Street Mesa AZ 85213-5520

## CATALOG #5 — COMPILED AND CLOSED JULY 1995

#### **Books**

Items  $\Delta$ KE5-001 to  $\Delta$ KE5-011, cataloged below, are packed in  $8x10x1\frac{1}{2}$  and 8x10x3 drop-front boxes. These items were shipped to the Deke House via Brother John A. Krieger '49 during July 1995.

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-001 Catalog of 1871, Delta Kappa Epsilon

Published by Sigma Chapter of ΔKE, Amherst College

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Condition: binding lost, pp. 35 to 318 present beginning with p. 21

(Phi)

Cataloged: 1 July 1995, HWF.

ΔKE5-001

CATALOG OF DELTA KAPPA EP-SILON

1871

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-002

Catalog of 1874, Delta Kappa Epsilon

Published by Sigma Chapter of ΔKE, Amherst College

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Condition: binding broken. Cataloged: 1 July 1995, HWF. ΔKE5-002

CATALOG OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

1874

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-003 (Fragment #1)

Catalog of 1890, Delta Kappa Epsilon

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library. Condition: binding broken. Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF.

ΔKE5-003

CATALOG OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

1890

Frag. #1

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-003 (Fragment #2)

Catalog of 1890, Delta Kappa Epsilon

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library. Condition: binding broken. Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF. ΔKE5-003

CATALOG OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

1890

Frag. #2

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-004

Catalog of 1910, Delta Kappa Epsilon

Aldice G. Warren, Beta Phi, Editor

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Condition: binding broken, missing leaves.

Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF.

ΔKE5-004

CATALOG OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

# DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY

AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-005

General Catalogue of Delta Kappa Epsilon, 1918

W. J. Maxwell, Editor

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library. Condition: wounded binding. Cataloged: 1 July 1995, HWF. ΔKE5-005

GENERAL CATA-LOGUE OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

1918

DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION

DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY

AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-006

The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, Vol. I,

Nos. 1 (January 1883) and 2 (April 1883)

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Condition: broken binding, missing cover.

Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF.

ΔKE5-006

THE DELTA
KAPPA
EPSILON
QUARTERLY

Vol. I

1883

**DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION** 

DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY

AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-007

The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, Vol. XVIII,

Nos. 1 (February 1900), 2 (June 1900) and 3 (November 1900)

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Condition: broken binding. Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF. ΔKE5-007

THE DELTA KAPPA EPSILON QUAR-TERLY

Vol. XVIII

# DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION

DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

## CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-008

The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, Vol. XXV,

Nos. 1 (February 1907), 2 (June 1907) and 3 (November 1907)

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library. Condition: broken binding. Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF. ΔKE5-008

THE DELTA KAPPA EPSILON QUAR-TERLY

Vol. XXV

1907

## **DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION**

DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY

AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

## CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-009

The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, Vol. XXIX,

Nos. 1 (February 1911), 2 (May 1911), 3 (October 1911) and 4 (De-

cember 1911)

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Condition: broken binding. Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF. ΔKE5-009

THE DELTA
KAPPA
EPSILON
QUARTERLY

Vol. XXIX

1911

### **DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION**

DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

## CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-010

The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, Vol. XXXI,

Nos. 1 (February 1913), 2 (May 1913), 3 (October 1913) and 4 (De-

cember 1913)

Published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, New York NY

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Condition: broken binding. Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF.

ΔKE5-010

THE DELTA
KAPPA
EPSILON
QUARTERLY

Vol. XXXI

**DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION** 

DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY

AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

CATALOGED ITEM ΔKE5-011

Cornell University, A History, Vol. I

by Waterman Thomas Hewett

Published by The University Publishing Society, New York NY 1905

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Condition: broken binding. Cataloged: 2 July 1995, HWF.

ΔKE5-011

CORNELL UNIVER-SITY, A HISTORY

HEWETT

1905

ΔKE5-012. Bound Volume, *The Deke Quarterly*, 1974-78.

Description: Serials XCII, 1 (February 1974); XCII, 2 (May 1974); XCII, 3 (October 1974); XCII, 4 (December 1974); XCIII, 1 (February 1975); XCIII, 2 (May 1975); XCIII, 3 (Fall 1975); XCIII, 4 (Summer 1976); XCIV, 1 (Fall 1976); XCIV, 2 (Winter 1977); XCIV, 3 (Spring 1977); XCIV, 4 (Summer 1977); XCV, 1 (Fall 1977); XCV, 2 (Winter 1978); XC, 3 (Spring 1978); XCV, 4 (Summer 1978).

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Cataloged: 2 July 1995.

ΔKE5-013. James E. Styles, ed., Seventy-Five Years of Gamma Phi —An Anniversary History of the Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Wesleyan University, Middletown CT (Review-Star Commercial Press, Rockville Centre, Long Island NY, 1942).

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Cataloged: 2 July 1995.

ΔKE5-014. *Biographical Sketches of American Artists*, Fifth Edition, Revised and Enlarged (Michigan State Library, Lansing MI 1924).

Distinction: Sketch of Frederick Stymatz Lamb, p. 184. Lamb created the House's Alumni Memorial stained glass windows.

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Cataloged: 2 July 1995.

ΔKE5-015. Transit '93 (Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute, 1893), XXVII.

Distinction: Psi Omega Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, pp. 63-64.

Disposition: Deke House Library.

Cataloged: 2 July 1995.

## **Photography**

ΔKE5-016. South Facade, ΔKE Club, 5 East 51st Street, circa 1926, B&W.

Distinction: Shadow of St. Patrick's Cathedral falling across face of the building.

Disposition: (1) 4½x8 print, Composite, 13 South Avenue, (2) copy negative, 35 mm, DEPO-F6, and (2) print from copy negative, 5x7, DEPO-F6.

Reference: Duncan Andrews, Rho '57, "The ΔKE Club's First 100 Years," *The Deke Quarterly*, Vol 99, No. 3 (Summer 1986), pp. 8-13.

Cataloged: 22 October 1995.

ΔKE5-017. Entrance (Interior), ΔKE Club, 5 East 51st Street, circa 1926, B&W.

Disposition: (1) 7x9<sup>1</sup>/<sub>4</sub> print, Composite, 13 South Avenue, (2) copy negative, 35 mm, DEPO-F6, and (2) print from copy negative, 3<sup>1</sup>/<sub>2</sub>x5, DEPO-F6.

Reference: Duncan Andrews, Rho '57, "The ΔKE Club's First 100 Years," *The Deke Quarterly*, Vol 99, No. 3 (Summer 1986), pp. 8-13.

Cataloged: 22 October 1995.

ΔKE5-018. Fireplace and Mantle, ΔKE Club, 5 East 51st Street, circa 1926, B&W.

Distinction: Plaque (probably naming WWI ΔKE dead on mantle).

Disposition: (1) 7x9<sup>1</sup>/<sub>4</sub> print, Composite, 13 South Avenue, (2) copy negative, 35 mm, DEPO-F6, (2) print from copy negative, 3<sup>1</sup>/<sub>2</sub>x5, DEPO-F6, and (3) print from copy negative, 5x7, DEPO-F6.

Reference: Duncan Andrews, Rho '57, "The ΔKE Club's First 100 Years," *The Deke Quarterly*, Vol 99, No. 3 (Summer 1986), pp. 8-13.

Cataloged: 22 October 1995.

ΔKE5-019. Sitting Room with Fireplace, ΔKE Club, 5 East 51st Street, circa 1926, B&W.

Distinction: Brass chandelier overhanging card table.

Disposition: (1) 9½x6½ print, Composite, 13 South Avenue, (2) copy negative, 35 mm, DEPO-F6, and (2) print from copy negative, 7x5, DEPO-F6.

Reference: Duncan Andrews, Rho '57, "The ΔKE Club's First 100 Years," *The Deke Ouarterly*, Vol 99, No. 3 (Summer 1986), pp. 8-13.

Cataloged: 22 October 1995.

ΔKE5-020. Sitting Room, ΔKE Club, 5 East 51st Street, circa 1926, B&W.

Distinction: Table with two lamps.

Disposition: (1) 9½x6½ print, Composite, 13 South Avenue, (2) copy negative, 35 mm, DEPO-F6, and (2) print from copy negative, 5x3½, DEPO-F6.

Reference: Duncan Andrews, Rho '57, "The ΔKE Club's First 100 Years," *The Deke Quarterly*, Vol 99, No. 3 (Summer 1986), pp. 8-13.

Cataloged: 22 October 1995.

ΔKE5-021. Library, ΔKE Club, 5 East 51st Street, circa 1926, B&W.

Distinction: Round table with one lamp atop and fireplace with painting above.

Disposition: (1) 7x9½ print, Composite, 13 South Avenue, (2) copy negative, 35 mm, DEPO-F6, and (2) print from copy negative, 5x7, DEPO-F6.

Reference: Duncan Andrews, Rho '57, "The ΔKE Club's First 100 Years," *The Deke Quarterly*, Vol 99, No. 3 (Summer 1986), pp. 8-13.

Cataloged: 22 October 1995.

Arrangement of Composite:

ΔKE5-019	ΔKE5-020	ΔKE5-016
ΔKE5-017	ΔKE5-021	ΔKE5-018

## The Deke Quarterly

 $\Delta$ KE5-022 to  $\Delta$ KE5-..... *The Deke Quarterly*.

Description: Journal, ISSN #0164-8314, published by Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, 35

McKinley Place, Grosse Pointe Farms MI 48236-3715.

Disposition: DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

	The Delta Chi Deke							
ΔKE5-	Vol.	No.	Month	Year	Note			
022	92	4	Dec	1974				
023	94	3	Spring	1977				
024	94	4	Summer	1977				
025	95	1	Fall	1977	Obit. T. M. Hopper '28			
026	95	2	Winter	1978	<i>Obit.</i> D. Sayle '43 ΔX Chapter Letter			
027	95	3	Spring	1978	Obit. C .A. Grasselli II '22 ΔX Pledge Quiz			
028	99	1	Spring	1985	Awards to $\Delta X$ $\Delta X$ Chapter Letter			
029	99	2	Summer	1985				
030	99	3	Summer	1986	Note on R. L. Malatesta '55			
031	99	4	Summer	1988				
032	100	1	Summer	1989				
033	101	1	Spring	1990				
034	101	2	Fall	1990				
035	102	1	Spring	1992	Obit. S. E. Hunkin '16 & T. Powell '25			

## The Delta Chi Deke

ΔKE5-036. *The Delta Chi Deke*. (ISSN 0895-5255).

Description: Newsletter, published by Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University, Inc., The Deke House, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY 14850.

Disposition: DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

The Delta Chi Deke							
ΔKE5-	Vol.	No.	Month	Year			
036			May	1995			

#### **Documents**

ΔKE5-037. Letter, Barbara Reilly, Chief, Employee Plans and Exempt Organizations, Internal Revenue Service, Washington DC, to HWF, 5 May 1987.

Distinction: Letter reports that Delta Kappa Epsilon, Inc., is exempt from Federal income tax under section 501(C)(7) of the Internal Revenue Code and that the organization's employer identification number is 15-0287600 pursuant to a group ruling letter issued to Delta Kappa Epsilon Council in January 1943.

Disposition: photocopy, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

ΔKE5-038. Letter, Barbara Reilly, Chief, Employee Plans and Exempt Organizations, Internal Revenue Service, Washington DC, to HWF, 11 January 1990.

Distinction: Letter advises procedures for correcting the chapter's records with the IRS.

Disposition: original, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

ΔKE5-039. Letter, James C. Aube, Division of Corporations and State Records, Department of State, State of New York, to HWF, 13 March 1987.

Distinction: Letter advises that no record of incorporation for the entity, "Delta Chi Alumni Association of D.K.E.," exists.

Disposition: original, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

ΔKE5-040. Letter, James C. Aube, Division of Corporations and State Records, Department of State, State of New York, to HWF, 23 April 1987.

Distinction: Letter advises that "The Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity at Cornell, Inc.," was incorporated on November 20, 1883 and is still active.

Disposition: original, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

ΔKE5-041. Printed Lithograph, "Constitution of Delta Chi Alumni Association of D.K.E.," ca. 1950.

Description: Articles I to XI on a single sheet, 8½x11, printed both sides.

Disposition: originals (two), DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

ΔKE5-042. Typescript, "Constitution of Delta Kappa Epsilon as amended to 1970.

Description: Articles I to XVII, 8½x11, 22 pages, printed both sides.

Disposition: mimeocopy, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

ΔKE5-043. Typescript, "Constitution of Delta Kappa Epsilon as amended to December 2, 1985."

Description: Articles I to XVII, 8½x11, 22 pages, single side printing.

Disposition: Photocopy, DEPO-F6. Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

ΔKE5-044. Excerpt, Chapter 520, "An Act to incorporate the Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon, and provide for the organization of subordinate chapters," Laws of the State of New York, p. 623, passed 12 June 1884.

Description: Sections 1 to 6, one page.

Disposition: photocopy, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 23 November 1995.

ΔKE5-045. Manuscript, "In the Matter of the Incorporation of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity at Cornell University," 5 November 1883.

Description: 2 pages plus certifications. Filed & Entered November 7, 1883, Tompkins Co. Clerk's Office, 320 North Tioga Street, Ithaca NY 14850, (signed) P. J. Partenheimer, Clerk. Filed and Recorded Nov. 20, 1883, STATE OF NEW YORK, Office of Secretary of State, Division of Corporations and State Records, 162 Washington Avenue, Albany NY 12231-0001, (signed) Deputy Secretary of State.

Disposition: Photocopy, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-046. Typescript, "Certificate of Incorporation of the Delta chi Association," 9 March 1888. Description: 2 pages plus certifications. Filed and Recorded March 22, 1888, STATE OF NEW YORK, Office of Secretary of State, Division of Corporations and State Records, 162 Washington Avenue, Albany NY 12231-0001, (signed) Deputy Secretary of State.

Disposition: Photocopy, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-047. Typescript, "Delta Chi Chapter of the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity at Cornell University Chapter Bylaws and Articles of Incorporation," Ratified April 1990.

Description: 14 pages, 8½x11, plus Certificate of Ratification signed by Brother Darin R. Spilman on 9 April 1990, witnessed by Dawn M. Dukeman, Notary Public.

Disposition: Photocopy, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-048. Letters of HWF (20 May, 28 May and 17 June 1991), Larry I. Palmer (30 May and 23 July 1991), Frank H. T. Rhodes (31 May 1991), M. Joy Wagner (1 July 1991), all regarding a proposed Cornell Residential College plan.

RReferences: "Drawing Faculty Into Student Life," *Cornell Alumni News*, May 1991, pp. 18-19. HWF, "Fraternity as College," *Cornell Alumni News*, Vol. 94, 2 (September 1991), p. 8.

Disposition: Originals, including references, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-049. Report, "Feasibility Study and Conceptual Design, Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell," J. P. Franzen Associates Architects, P.C. (Southport CT) and Charles R. Wilson Engineering

(Ithaca NY), April 1991.

Description: 90+ pages, 8½x11, plastic binding.

Disposition: Original, DEPO-F6. Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-050. Report, Gallagher, W. "A Three Part Report on the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity Chapter House, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY." Term paper, ARCH 645, "Building Materials Conservation", College of Architecture, Art and Planning, Cornell University, 1981.

Description: 80+ pages, 8½x11, plastic binding.

Disposition: Original, DEPO-F6. Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-051. Booklet, *Delta Kappa Epsilon Club and Fraternity Headquarters; Club Book for 1917-18*, 30 West 44th Street, New York City.

Description: 103 pages, 5½x7½, cloth binding.

Disposition: Original, DEPO-F6. Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-052. Booklet, *Delta Kappa Epsilon Club*, 1973, 50 Vanderbilt Avenue, New York NY 10017.

Description: 34 pages, 5½x7½, paper binding.

Disposition: Original, DEPO-F6. Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-053. Book, *Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity Alumni Directory*, 1991, Bernard C. Harris Publishing Company, White Plains NY, 1991.

Description: 425 pages, 6½x9½, cloth binding.

Disposition: Original, DEPO-F6. Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

## **Photography**

ΔKE5-054. Book, HWF, *The Cornell Deke House; A History of the 1893 Lodge* (The Delta Chi Association, Ithaca NY 1993), opened to pages 50 and 51, B&W.

Reference: The Delta Chi Deke, January or June 1994.

Disposition: (1) two 5x3½ prints, DEPO-F6, (2) 35 mm negative, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-055. Brother David John Simpson '70 holding the Holy Screw on the South Lawn of the Deke House ca. 1990, color.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-056. Brother David John Simpson '70 holding the Holy Screw on the South Lawn of the

Deke House ca. 1990, color.

Disposition: (1) 4x5 print, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

ΔKE5-057. Miscellaneous details, Stained Glass Windows, the Deke House ca. 1990, color.

Disposition: (1) eighteen 4x5 prints, DEPO-F6, 35 mm negatives, DEPO-F6.

Cataloged: 24 November 1995.

## **Documents**

ΔKE5-058. H. William Fogle, Jr. '70, Collected Reports of the Alumni Historian, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, 1987 to 1996, 19 May 1996.

Description: bound report. Disposition: (1) TBD Cataloged: 19 May 1996. DELTA CHI ASSOCIATION
DELTA KAPPA EPSILON FRATERNITY
DELTA CHI CHAPTER AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY
Office of the Alumni Historian
3237 East Fox Street
Mesa AZ 85213-5520

#### CATALOG #6 — COMPILED AND CLOSED 5 JANUARY 2004

All items in this catalog were shipped to Cornell University in DEPO-F7 and DEPO-F8, both Light Impressions (Brea CA) TrueCore<sup>TM</sup> Drop-Front Boxes, Product No. 5026, 14-½" x 18-½" x 1-½".

#### **Delta Chi Association Publications**

ΔKE6-001. Catalogs of Photography, Documents and Artifacts, January 2004.

Author: Brother H. William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Description: 8½x11 typescript, 71 pages, spiral plastic binding.

Contents: Catalogs #1 through #6, inclusive.

Disposition: (1) printed copy, DEPO-F7, and (2) 3-1/2" diskette, COREL WORD PERFECT,

v 8.0.0.153, DEPO-F7. Cataloged: 5 January 2004.

#### Certificates

ΔΚΕ6-002. Certificate, "The American College of Heraldry, A Registration of the Armorial Bearings of Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon," 14 October 1987.

Description: 11x17, ivory paper, depicting coat of arms (color), blazon and seals of the American College of Heraldry.

Arms. —Or, a saltire party per fess Gules and Azure charged with an inescutcheon Argent, depicting a (New York) landscape, namely the sun rising in splendour Or, over three mountains Vert, and in base a body of water Sable, therein the sun reflected wavy Argent. In dexter and sinister fess-point a heart, each Gules, from each suspended on seven links of chain Gules, counterchanged Or over the saltire Azure, the interlaced Greek letters "Delta Chi" also Gules. Th letter "Chi" joining the two chains in base as their fifteenth link. Above the Shield is placed a Helmet befitting the rank of an Esquire and in an Escrol below the Shield, in Greek letters the Latin motto: "Esse Quam Videri" (Not to seem, but to be), These Armorial Bearings have been borne by the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornell University for over a century.

Note: this document is flawed and was voided due to errors in the blazon.

Disposition: DEPO-F7.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-003. Certificate, "The American College of Heraldry, A Registration of the Armorial Bearings of Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon," 14 October 1987.

Description: 11x17, ivory paper, depicting coat of arms (color), blazon and seals of the American College of Heraldry.

Arms. —Or, between two chevrons counterpoint, the upper Gules and the lower Azure, as many men's hearts, issuant from each and pendant over all a chain of seven links, joining them in base as their fifteenth link the interlaced Greek letters "Delta" and "Chi" Gules, counterchanged Or over the lower chevron. At fess point an inescutcheon depicting a landscape, namely, Azure, the sun rising in splendour from behind three mountains Vert, and in base a lake Sable, therein the sun reflected wavy Argent. Above the shield is placed a Helmet with visor closed, and in an Escrol below the shield this Motto: "Not to seem, but to be," These Armorial Bearings have been borne by the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon at Cornwell (sic) University for over a century.

Note: this document is flawed and was voided due to errors in the blazon.

Disposition: DEPO-F7.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-004. Certificate of Merit to Ralph C. Mannuni, 18 February 2002.

Description: 8-½" x 11", ivory paper, depicting ΔX of ΔKE coat of arms (color), foil seal of the Delta Chi Association, Inc., and signature of Brother Donald Alford Weadon, Jr., Chairman of the Board and President. DAW note, 20 February 2002, explaining significance of the certificate is attached.

Disposition: DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-005. Initiation Certificate, Homer William Fogle, Jr. '70, 6 May 1967.

Description: 15-½" x 11-¾", ivory paper, depicting ΔKE coat of arms (B&W), Greek text, foil seal of Delta Kappa Epsilon, and signature of Brother William M. Henderson, Zeta Zeta '39, Secretary of Council of ΔKE. Includes translation card, 4x6.

Translation: This is to certify that Homer William Fogle, Jr., is a member of Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity, having been duly and regularly elected thereto and initiated therein by the Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon on the 6<sup>th</sup> Day of May 1967. In Witness whereof the Council of Delta Kappa Epsilon has hereunto caused this certificate to be signed and sealed by its president and secretary this 27<sup>th</sup> Day of September 1967.

Source: gift of Brother Homer William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Disposition: DEPO-F7. Cataloged: 2 January 2004.

## **Artifact Photographs**

ΔKE6-006. Photograph, Delta Kappa Epsilon Lion Trophy, color, 2003.

Location: Deke House library.

Historical Note: The Lion Trophy, a silver loving-cup, was originally created by Tiffany and Company, New York City, as a gift to the last living founder of ΔKE, William Boyd Jacobs, Phi 1846, at the 50th anniversary of ΔKE in November 1894. Upon Jacobs' death in 1905, the cup was returned to ΔKE by his daughter and thereafter has been symbolically presented each year by ΔKE National as its highest award to the chapter judged best in overall performance in the categories of alumni relations, scholarship, community service, and chapter improvement. The first award was to the Delta Phi Chapter (California) in 1955. The trophy cup—was presented to the Delta Chi delegation by ΔKE Executive Director David K. Easlick Jr. at the annual ΔKE convention in Jacksonville, Florida, on August 14, 2002.

Reference: The Delta Kappa Epsilon Quarterly, v. XIII, #1.

Source: Brother Donald Alford Weadon '67. Cf. DAW letter, 26 June 2003 (included).

Disposition: 8½x11 print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 2 January 2004.

## Recordings

ΔKE6-007. *The Songs of ΔKE*, vinyl recording, 33 RPM. Eddie Franski Productions, 35 West 53<sup>rd</sup> Street, New York NY, KO9P-2405, ©1959 Erica Music—ASCAP.

Contents: Side A: 1. "Son of a ΔKE," 2. "Friends from the Heart," 3. "Deke Lion March," 4. "We Hail Thee Holy Goddess," 5. "Any Kind of Man," 6. "Marching Song." Side B: 1. "Phi Marching Song," 2. "O Drink to ΔKE (There is a Name)," 3. "Oh The Red Hot Spot," 4. "Viva La ΔKE," 5. "Delta Kappa Epsilon," 6. "The Darling Maid," 7. "Son of a ΔKE."

Source: gift of Brother Homer William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Disposition: (1) vinyl recording, 33 RPM, original, includes sleeve and jacket, DEPO-F7, and (2) compact disk copy, DEPO-F7.

Cataloged: 2 January 2004.

ΔKE6-008. ΔX of ΔKE Annual Board Meeting via Conference Call, 7 June 2003.

Source: Brother Donald Alford Weadon, Jr. '67.

Disposition: (1) compact disk copy, DEPO-F7, included HWF letter of 21 June 2003 and DAW manuscript note thereon.

Cataloged: 2 January 2004.

## **Prints**

ΔKE6-009. Print, The Deke House, ink (B&W), 1967.

Artist: James (illegible)

Source: gift of Brother Homer William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Disposition (1) 12x16, DEPO-F7

## **Postcards**

ΔKE6-010. Postcard, Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity Lodge, Ithaca NY. ©1905, Rotograph Company, New York NY (Germany), A5189.

Source: gift of Brother Homer William Fogle, Jr. '70.

Disposition (1) 12x16, DEPO-F7

#### **Sheet Music**

ΔKE6-011. Sheet Music, "Delta Kappa Epsilon March," ©1861, J. Church Jr. (publisher), 66 W. Fourth Street, Cincinnati OH, 6 pages.

Artist: Alfred H. Pease, Lambda

Source: gift of Brother Homer William Fogle, Jr. '70. Purchased from Mr. Ken Florey, via Ebay (Item #1037479851), 3 December 2001,

Disposition (1) 11x14 original, DEPO-F8.

## **Portraits, Composites (Annual)**

ΔKE6-012. Annual composite portrait, fifty brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1946, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1)  $\Delta$ KE Fraternity coat of arms. Disposition: (1) 10x12 copy print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-013. Annual composite portrait, forty-four brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1947, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1)  $\Delta$ KE Fraternity coat of arms.

Disposition: (1) 10x12 copy print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-014. Annual composite portrait, fifty-three brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1996, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, (2) pictures of Ralph C. Mannuni (Advisor), cook and two dogs, and (3) MacJulian Lang depicted as President.

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-015. Annual composite portrait, fifty-four brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1997, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, (2) pictures of Ralph C. Mannuni (Advisor) and cook, and (3) C. D. Pourakis depicted as President.

Disposition: (1) 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-016. Annual composite portrait, forty-nine brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1998, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, (2) pictures of Ralph C. Mannuni (Advisor), cook and two dogs, and (3) Ryan Frazer depicted as President.

Disposition: 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-017. Annual composite portrait, forty-eight brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 1999, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, (2) pictures of Ralph C. Mannuni (Advisor), cook and one dog, and (3) Martin MacNamara depicted as President.

Disposition: 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

ΔKE6-018. Annual composite portrait, forty-eight brothers, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, Cornell University, 2000, B&W.

Photographer: Edward Vantine Studios, Hamilton NY 13346.

Distinctions: (1) ΔKE Fraternity coat of arms, (2) pictures of Ralph C. Mannuni (Advisor), chef and three dogs, and (3) James Wilde depicted as President.

Disposition: 11x14 copy print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 31 December 2003.

#### **Group Portraits, House Party**

ΔKE6-019. Group Portrait, ΔKE House Party, 1959, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

Distinctions: Notation, white manuscript, reading "1959 ΔKE Cornell."

Source: gift of Brother Alanson Charles Brown III '61.

Disposition: 07x17½ print, DEPO-F7.

Cataloged: 1 January 2004.

ΔKE6-020. Group Portrait, ΔKE House Party, 1959, B&W.

Location: Unidentified fraternity house, possibly Phi Delta Theta..

Distinctions: (1) notation, white manuscript, reading "Bennett '46," and (2) moose antlers mounted to pediment above group.

Source: gift of Brother Alanson Charles Brown III '61.

Disposition: 10"x13" print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 1 January 2004.

ΔKE6-021. Group Portrait, ΔKE House Party, 1946, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

Distinctions: notation, white manuscript, reading "Bennett '5-46."

Disposition: 10"x13" print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 1 January 2004.

### ΔKE6-022. Group Portrait, ΔKE House Party, undated, B&W.

Location: Deke House parlor.

Distinctions: two brothers holding  $\Delta KE$  ceramic beer mugs.

Source: gift of Brother Alanson Charles Brown III '61.

Disposition: two copies 10x13½ print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 1 January 2004.

## Portraits, Group, Miscellaneous

## ΔKE6-023. Group Portrait, thirty-one brothers, 1958, B&W.

Location: Deke House exterior, south and east facades in background, group positioned in the tennis court.

Distinctions: notation, white manuscript, reading "ΔKE Cornell 1958."

Source: gift of Brother Alanson Charles Brown III '61.

Disposition:  $7x17-\frac{1}{2}$  print, DEPO-F7.

Cataloged: 3 January 2004.

#### ΔKE6-024. Group Portrait, twenty-six brothers, B&W.

Location: Deke House exterior, north facade in background, group positioned in front of the archway entrance.

Distinctions: notation, white manuscript, reading "Bennett '46."

Disposition: 11x14-1/2 print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 3 January 2004.

#### ΔKE6-025. Group Portrait, fifty brothers, B&W.

Location: Deke House exterior, north facade in background, group positioned in front of the archway entrance.

Distinctions: stamped address on obverse reading "Trevor Teele, 306 N. Aurora Street, Ithaca NY." Right hand of left-most brother in second row is visible. Otherwise identical to  $\Delta$ KE6-026.

Disposition:  $9-\frac{1}{2}\times 12-\frac{1}{2}$  print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 3 January 2004.

## ΔKE6-026. Group Portrait, fifty brothers, B&W.

Location: Deke House exterior, north facade in background, group positioned in front of the archway entrance.

Distinctions: stamped address on obverse reading "Trevor Teele, 306 N. Aurora Street, Ithaca NY." Right hand of left-most brother in second row is not visible. Otherwise identical to  $\Delta KE6-025$ .

Disposition: 9-\frac{1}{2}x12-\frac{1}{2} print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 3 January 2004.

## ΔKE6-027. Group Portrait, forty-one brothers, B&W.

Location: Deke House exterior, north facade in background, group positioned in front of the archway entrance.

Distinctions: (1) notation, white manuscript, reading "Ralph Wing" and (2) English springer

spaniel in front row.

Disposition:  $10x13-\frac{1}{2}$  print, DEPO-F8.

Cataloged: 3 January 2004.

ΔKE6-028. Group Portrait, forty-nine brothers, B&W.

Location: Memorial Hall, Williard Straight Hall, Cornell University campus.

Disposition: 8x10 print, DEPO-F7.

Cataloged: 3 January 2004.

ΔKE6-029. Map Sheet, Ithaca East, NY, U.S.G.S. #42076-D4-TF-024, Defense Mapping Agency

5768 IV NW, Series V82, 1969, Photorevised 1978.

Disposition: DEPO-F8. Cataloged: 3 January 2004.

#### **DISTRIBUTION LIST**

This edition of Catalogs of Photography, Documents and Artifacts is distributed as follows.

ΔKE6-001, DEPO-F6. This location includes a printed copy and an electronic copy (3-½ diskette, CORAL WORD PERFECT v. 8.0.0.153).

Elaine Engst, Director and University Archivist, Division of Rare and Manuscript Collections (Collection #37-4-1535), Carl A. Kroch Library #2B, Cornell University Libraries, Ithaca NY 14853-5302.

President, Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY 14850.

Brother Donald Alford Weadon, Jr. '67, Chairman of the Board and President, Delta Chi Association, International House, 3338 N Street, N.W., Washington DC 20007.

Brother David K. Easlick, Jr. Omicron '69, President, Delta Kappa Epsilon International, 2008 Libbe, Suite 101, Richmond VA 23226.

Brother H. William Fogle '70, Alumni Historian, Delta Chi Association, 3237 East Fox Street, Mesa AZ 85213-5520.

## REQUEST FOR CORRECTIONS

Although efforts have been made to confirm the accuracy of all information in this document, it is inevitable that errata will occur. Addressees are requested to advise the Alumni Historian concerning any corrections that should be attended to before publishing the next edition of this document.

**HWF** 

**Control File:** Admin\∆KE Depository Catalogs 1-6.doc

Original: H. William Fogle, Jr., 5 January 2004, ΔKE Depository Item #ΔKE6-001

**Revision:** 28 May 2006, Mesa AZ, for electronic distribution.

**Copyright:** ©2006 — Delta Chi Association, Ithaca NY.

#### **DOCUMENT BOX LABELS**

Labels for the  $\Delta$ KE Depository document boxes are depicted below.

#### **DEPO-F3**

#### **AKE DEPOSITORY**

HISTORICAL MATERIALS DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

**UNRESTRICTED ACCESS** 

RARE AND MANUSCRIPT COLLECTIONS CORNELL UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES CARL A. KROCH LIBRARY, ITHACA NY 14853-5302

## CONTENTS:

Catalog #4 (3 June 1995); ΔΚΕ2-073 and -074; ΔΚΕ4-001 to -007, -009 to -026, -028, -071 and -072.

### **DEPO-F4**

## **AKE DEPOSITORY**

HISTORICAL MATERIALS DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

UNRESTRICTED ACCESS

RARE AND MANUSCRIPT COLLECTIONS CORNELL UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES CARL A. KROCH LIBRARY, ITHACA NY 14853-5302

CONTENTS:

 $\Delta$ KE4-027.

#### **DEPO-F5**

#### **AKE DEPOSITORY**

HISTORICAL MATERIALS
DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

**UNRESTRICTED ACCESS** 

RARE AND MANUSCRIPT COLLECTIONS CORNELL UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES CARL A. KROCH LIBRARY, ITHACA NY 14853-5302

## CONTENTS:

Catalog #4; ΔKE3-022, -083, -121, -123, -127, -132; ΔKE4-008, -029 to -070.

## **DEPO-F6**

## **AKE DEPOSITORY**

HISTORICAL MATERIALS DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

**UNRESTRICTED ACCESS** 

RARE AND MANUSCRIPT COLLECTIONS CORNELL UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES CARL A. KROCH LIBRARY ITHACA NY 14853-5302

CONTENTS (Assembled November 1995):

Catalog #5 (abridged); ΔKE3-056, -057, -070, -082, -083, -086, -088 to -093, -095 to -099, -102, -103, -105, -106, -108 to -112, -115, -125, -127, -129 to -133 ΔΚΕ4-032; and ΔΚΕ5-016 to -057

## DEPO-F7

#### AKE DEPOSITORY

COLLECTION NUMBER: 37-4-1535

HISTORICAL MATERIALS DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

UNRESTRICTED ACCESS

DIVISION OF RARE AND MANUSCRIPT COLLECTIONS CORNELL UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES CARL A. KROCH LIBRARY ITHACA NY 14853-5302

CONTENTS (Assembled January 2004):
Items ΔΚΕ6-001 (Catalog), -002, -003, -005, -007, -008, -009, -010, -019, -023 and -028.

#### **DEPO-F8**

#### **AKE DEPOSITORY**

**COLLECTION NUMBER: 37-4-1535** 

HISTORICAL MATERIALS
DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON

UNRESTRICTED ACCESS

DIVISION OF RARE AND MANUSCRIPT COLLECTIONS CORNELL UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES CARL A. KROCH LIBRARY ITHACA NY 14853-5302

## **DEPO-F9 (Planned)** Deke House Archives

HISTORICAL MATERIALS, UNCATALOGUED DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON 13 SOUTH AVENUE, ITHACA NY 14850

## **UNRESTRICTED ACCESS**

## CONTENTS (Assembled November 1995):

- selected back issues, *The Delta Chi Deke* (extra copies)
- correspondence, National Register of Historic Places nomination
- correspondence, listing of Roosevelt
   Spruce Trees on NYS Register of Famous
   and Historic Trees
- authentication of Alumni Memorial Windows (Frederick Stymetz Lamb)
- Golden Section proportions of lodge
- authentication of St. Lawrence Marble Company, Gouverneur NY as source of lodge's building stone
- authentication of House clock
- search for Gibb & Waltz drawings
- restoration of House chimes (Deagan)
- flap over tennis court & parking lot
- restoration of the Baskerville painting

## **DEPO-F10 (Planned)** Deke House Archives

HISTORICAL MATERIALS, UNCATALOGUED DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON 13 SOUTH AVENUE, ITHACA NY 14850

#### **UNRESTRICTED ACCESS**

# CONTENTS (Assembled November 1995):

- mailings from chapter & national
- 1961 fund raising campaign
- alumni correspondence
- Cornell IFC communications
- University Group Housing Plan(s)
- Student Management Corp. records
- 8x10 glossy photos of lodge

## **DEPO-F11 (planned)** Deke House Archives

HISTORICAL MATERIALS, UNCATALOGUED DELTA CHI CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA EPSILON 13 SOUTH AVENUE, ITHACA NY 14850

## UNRESTRICTED ACCESS

## CONTENTS (Assembled November 1995):

- petitions to register the lodge on the National and NYS Registers of Historic Places
- ΔKE5-030 (extra) Gallagher report
- chapter papers, miscellaneous
- research correspondence
- $\Delta X$  chapter letters,  $\Delta KE$  Quarterly

#### Author/Creator

Fogle, Homer William, Jr. 1948-

#### Title

Catalogs of Photography, Documents and Artifacts: Delta Chi Chapter of Delta Kappa Epsilon  $\Delta KE$  Depository / H. William Fogle, Jr.

#### **Published**

Ithaca NY: Delta Chi Association, 2004

## **Subjects**

College societies, Greek letter -- Delta Kappa Epsilon

Cornell University, Alumni

Cornell University, Delta Kappa Epsilon

Deke House (Ithaca N.Y.) -- History

Delta Kappa Epsilon –History

## **Summary/Abstract**

Catalogs #1 to #6, inclusive, listing materials held in the  $\Delta$ KE Depository (Collection 37-4-1535), Cornell University Libraries, Division of Rare and Manuscript Collections, Carl A. Kroch Library, Ithaca NY 14853-5302, and in the Cornell University Deke House, 13 South Avenue, Ithaca NY 14850, are presented. Collected material includes chapter meeting minute books, accounting and initiation records, news letters (*The Delta Chi Deke*) photography, lithographs, rushing brochures, booklets, postcards, sheet music, alumni correspondence and various artifacts (fraternity jewelry, cigar box, etc.)

## **Description**

93 p.; tables; footnotes; 28 cm. ΔKE6-001.

Electronic reproduction.

Original, 5 January 2004.

Mode of access: World Wide Web.

System requirements: Internet connectivity, World Wide Web browser and Adobe Acrobat reader.

Copyright: ©1994 — Delta Chi Association, Ithaca NY.